Pembrokeshire County Council Cyngor Sir Penfro



Fees and Charges



2018-2019



December 2018

www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk

Contents

Abandoned Vehicles*	5
Airport*	6
Allotments*	8
Archive and Local Studies Service*	8
Births, Deaths and Marriages	10
Building Regulations*	15
Building Regulations – Other Charges*	20
Burial – Public Health*	21
Car Parks*	21
Catering*	29
Cemeteries*	29
Common Land*	30
Crematoria*	30
Civil Parking Enforcement*	32
Cleddau Bridge charges*	32
Community Education*	32
Contaminated Land*	33
Data Protection	33
Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS)	33
Dog Control	33
Electoral Registration	33
EPA Domestic	33
Facilities Hire*	34
Fixed Penalty Notices	35
Food Development*	36
Food Export Certificates*	36
Food Hygiene	36
Freedom of Information*	36
Garages Ground Rent*	36
Harbours*	36
Health and Safety	39

2 | P a g e

High Hedges Applications	40
Homelessness *	40
Home Improvements Loans *	40
Houses into Homes*	40
Houses in Multiple Occupation (HMO's)	40
Housing *	41
Land Charges / Legal Searches	41
Leisure charges*	42
Library Service*	46
Licensing Act 2003	47
Licensing – Animals*	48
Licensing Gambling Act 2005	49
Local Authority Pollution prevention and control (LAPPC)	51
Mobile Homes*	53
MOT rates*	53
Museum Service*	54
Occupational Health	54
Pest Control*	55
Planning Policy*	55
Planning – Pre-Application Services	55
Planning Services	57
Port Health	60
Property Services*	60
Public Protection General Advice	61
Scrap Metal Dealers*	61
Sex Establishments*	62
Section 38 Agreement	62
Skin piercing (including tattooing)*	62
Social Care*	63
Street Naming and Numbering*	64
Street Works*	65
Street Trading*	66
Summons/Liability Order	67

3 | P a g e

Taxis*	67
Temporary Road Closures*	67
Tourist Attraction Signs*	68
Trading Standards	68
Translation*	73
Transport (Passenger)*	73
Waste Collection*	73
Water*	75



All Fees are inclusive of VAT, if applicable (unless otherwise stated). Fees and charges marked with an asterisk * are set by the Council, those not marked are set by other organisations such as Welsh Government and Westminster.

Abandoned Vehicles*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Charges in relation to the Removal of vehicles		
Vehicle on road, upright and not substantially damaged or any two		
wheeled vehicle whatever its condition or position on or off the road		
Vehicle equal to or less than 3.5 tonnes MAM	£150.00	£150.00
Vehicle exceeding 3.5 tonnes MAM but equal to or less than 7.5 tonnes	£200.00	£200.00
Vehicle exceeding 7.5 tonnes MAM but equal to or less than 18 MAM	£350.00	£350.00
Vehicle exceeding 18 tonnes MAM	£350.00	£350.00
Vehicle, excluding a two wheeled vehicle, on road but either not		
upright or substantially damaged or both		
Vehicle equal to or less than 3.5 tonnes MAM	£250.00	£250.00
Vehicle exceeding 3.5 tonnes MAM but equal to or less than 7.5 tonnes	£650.00	£650.00
Vehicle exceeding 7.5 tonnes MAM but equal to or less than 18 MAM – Unladen	£2,000.00	£2,000.00
Vehicle exceeding 7.5 tonnes MAM but equal to or less than 18 MAM – Laden	£3,000.00	£3,000.00
Vehicle exceeding 18 tonnes MAM – Unladen	£3,000.00	£3,000.00
Vehicle exceeding 18 tonnes MAM – Laden	£4,500.00	£4,500.00
Vehicle, excluding a two wheeled vehicle, off road, upright and not		
substantially damaged		
Vehicle equal to or less than 3.5 tonnes MAM	£200.00	£200.00
Vehicle exceeding 3.5 tonnes MAM but equal to or less than 7.5 tonnes	£400.00	£400.00
Vehicle exceeding 7.5 tonnes MAM but equal to or less than 18 MAM – Unladen	£1,000.00	£1,000.00
Vehicle exceeding 7.5 tonnes MAM but equal to or less than 18 MAM – Laden	£1,500.00	£1,500.00
Vehicle exceeding 18 tonnes MAM - Unladen	£1,500.00	£1,500.00
Vehicle exceeding 18 tonnes MAM – Laden	£2,000.00	£2,000.00
Vehicle, excluding a two wheeled vehicle, off road but either not		
upright or substantially damaged or both		
Vehicle equal to or less than 3.5 tonnes MAM	£300.00	£300.00
Vehicle exceeding 3.5 tonnes MAM but equal to or less than 7.5 tonnes	£850.00	£850.00
Vehicle exceeding 7.5 tonnes MAM but equal to or less than 18 MAM - Unladen	£3,000.00	£3,000.00
Vehicle exceeding 7.5 tonnes MAM but equal to or less than 18 MAM - Laden	£4,500.00	£4,500.00
Vehicle exceeding 18 tonnes MAM - Unladen	£4,500.00	£4,500.00

2018-2019

5 | Page

Vehicle exceeding 18 tonnes MAM – Laden	£6,000.00	£6,000.00
Charges in relation to the storage of vehicles		
Two wheeled vehicle	£10.00	£10.00
Vehicle, not including a two wheeled vehicle, equal to or less than 3.5 tonnes MAM	£20.00	£20.00
Vehicle exceeding 3.5 tonnes MAM but equal to or less than 7.5 tonnes MAM	£25.00	£25.00
Vehicle exceeding 7.5 tonnes MAM but equal to or less than 18 MAM	£30.00	£30.00
Vehicle exceeding 18 tonnes MAM	£35.00	£35.00
Charges in relation to the disposal of vehicles		
Two wheeled vehicle	£50.00	£50.00
Vehicle, not including a two wheeled vehicle, equal to or less than 3.5 tonnes MAM	£75.00	£75.00
Vehicle exceeding 3.5 tonnes MAM but equal to or less than 7.5 tonnes MAM	£100.00	£100.00
Vehicle exceeding 7.5 tonnes MAM but equal to or less than 18 MAM	£125.00	£125.00
Vehicle exceeding 18 tonnes MAM	£150.00	£150.00

Airport*

Charges	2017/18	2018/2019
Landing – Visiting		
Small Aircraft - A1 Light Single <1750	£16.00	£16.00
Small Aircraft - A2 Larger Single <2730	£29.00	£29.00
Small Aircraft - B Light Twin <2730	£32.00	£33.00
Helicopter - C1 Light Single <1750	£16.00	£16.00
Helicopter - C2 Larger Single <2730	£29.00	£29.00
Helicopter - D1 Light Twin <2730	£32.00	£33.00
Large Aircraft - Fixed Wing Twin <2730	£32.00	£33.00
Large Aircraft - Fixed Wing Twin <4000	£52.00	£54.00
Large Aircraft - Fixed Wing Twin <5000	£130.00	£136.00
Large Aircraft - Fixed Wing Twin <6000	£160.00	£168.00
Large Aircraft - Fixed Wing Twin <7000	£190.00	£199.00
Large Aircraft - Fixed Wing Twin <8000	£215.00	£225.00
Large Aircraft - Helicopter Single <1750	£16.00	£16.00
Large Aircraft - Helicopter Single <2730	£29.00	£29.00
Large Aircraft - Helicopter Twin <2730	£32.00	£33.00
Large Aircraft - Helicopter Twin <4000	£52.00	£54.00
Large Aircraft - All other Aircraft >8000 (additional per tonne)	£25.50	£30.00
Overnight Parking – Visiting		
Small Aircraft - A1 Light Single <1750	£14.00	£15.00
Small Aircraft - A2 Larger Single <2730	£19.00	£20.00

Small Aircraft - B Light Twin <2730	£20.00	£21.00
Helicopter - C1 Light Single <1750	£14.00	£15.00
Helicopter - C2 Larger Single <2730	£19.00	£20.00
Helicopter - D1 Light Twin <2730	£20.00	£21.00
Large Aircraft - Fixed Wing Twin <2730	£20.00	£21.00
Large Aircraft-Fixed Wing Twin <4000	£31.00	£32.00
Large Aircraft-Fixed Wing Twin <5000	£40.00	£42.00
Large Aircraft-Fixed Wing Twin <6000	£48.00	£50.00
Large Aircraft-Fixed Wing Twin <7000	£55.00	£55.00
Large Aircraft-Fixed Wing Twin <8000	£62.00	£65.00
Large Aircraft-Helicopter Single <1750	£14.00	£15.00
Large Aircraft-Helicopter Single <2730	£19.00	£20.00
Large Aircraft-Helicopter Twin <2730	£20.00	£21.00
Large Aircraft-Helicopter Twin <4000	£42.00	£44.00
Large Aircraft - All other Aircraft >8000 (additional per tonne)	£13.20	£20.00
Hangarage – Private – Visiting		
Flexwing	N/A	£110.00
Small Aircraft - A1 Light Single <75sm	£205.00	£211.00
Small Aircraft - A2 Larger Single <100sm	£235.00	£242.00
Small Aircraft - B Light Twin <200sm	£275.00	£283.00
Helicopter- C Light Single <100sm	£176.00	£181.00
Helicopter- D1 Light Twin <150sm	£227.00	£233.00
Helicopter- D2 Larger Twin >150sm	£275.00	£283.00
Hangarage – Commercial - Visiting		
Flexwing	N/A	£153.00
Small Aircraft - A1 Light Single <75sm	£250.00	£257.00
Small Aircraft - A2 Larger Single <100sm	£275.00	£283.00
Small Aircraft - B Light Twin <200sm	£350.00	£360.00
Helicopter - C1 Light Single <100sm	£230.00	£241.00
Helicopter - C2 Larger Single <150sm	£270.00	£278.00
Helicopter - D1 Light Twin >150sm	£370.00	£381.00
Hangarage – Private & Commercial - Visiting		
Larger Aircraft - E1 All other Aircraft <250sm	£485.00	£499.00
Larger Aircraft - E2/F All other Aircraft >250sm	By arrangement	By Arrangement
All other day visitors - <150sm - in addition to overnight parking	£14.00	£15.00
Resident - 3rd party Hangarage and Movements		115.00
Small Aircraft - A1 Light Single <1750	£124.00	£127.00
Helicopter - C1 Light Single <1750	£124.00	£127.00
Small Aircraft - A2 Larger Single <2730	£145.00	£149.00
Helicopter - C2 Larger Single <2730	£145.00	£149.00
	£160.00	£164.00
Small Aircraft - B Light Twin <2730		

7 | Page

Helicopter- D2 Larger Twin >4000	£195.00	£200.00
Resident - Outside parking & Movement		
Small Aircraft - A1 Light Single <1750	£145.00	£149.00
Helicopter - C1 Light Single <1750	£145.00	£149.00
Helicopter - C2 Larger Single <2730	£145.00	£149.00
Small Aircraft - A2 Larger Single <2730	£170.00	£175.00
Helicopter - D1 Light Twin <2730	£175.00	£180.00
Small Aircraft - B Light Twin <2730	£220.00	£226.00
Helicopter- D2 Larger Twin >4000	£220.00	£226.00
Out of hours surcharge/ Lighting / Organised night flying		
RFFS Cat.1 & 2 (Cat. 3 with Remission) during weekdays/weekends	6214.00	C225.00
outside published operating hours. Cost per hour or part thereof -	£214.00	£225.00
Aeronautical Ground Lighting - Runway 03/21 [CAA Licensed] - Cost per	C3E 00	£37.00
hour or part thereof - In Addition to any Other Charges. *** See Note	r part thereof - In Addition to any Other Charges. *** See Note	
***Note:- Charges for organised group night flying will be based on a		
minimum charge of £35 per hour or part thereof+VAT at standard rate	er hour or part thereof+VAT at standard rate £42.00	
for up to 3 aircraft,		
each additional aircraft will be charged at a rate of £9 per hour or part	£10.80	£10.80
thereof +VAT at the standard rate.	£10.80	10.80
Landing Fee Reduction – AVGas		
60lts Avgas	£0.00	£0.00
40lts Avgas		
Small Aircraft - A1 Light Single <1750	£11.00	£11.00
Helicopter - C1 Light Single <1750	£11.00	£11.00
Small Aircraft - A2 Larger Single <2730	£24.00	£24.00
Helicopter - C2 Larger Single <2730	£24.00	£24.00
Small Aircraft - B Light Twin <2730	£27.00	£28.00
Helicopter - D1 Light Twin <2730	£27.00	£28.00

Allotments*

Plots	2017/2018	2018/19
Full plot	£30.00	£30.00
Half plot	£15.00	£15.00

Archive and Local Studies Service*

Type of charge	2017/18	2018/19
Use of their own Camera – day rate	£5.25	£5.25
Use of their own Camera – 6 month ticket	£17.00	£17.00
Use of their own Camera – Annual ticket	£26.00	£26.00
Education visits – (per child)	£1.50	£1.50
Outreach Education visits (to schools, etc) per child	£0.00	£0.00

2018-2019

8 | Page

£35.00 £22.00 £15.50 £26.00 £0.10 £0.30 £0.20 £0.60 £0.60	£35.00 £22.00 £15.50 £26.00 £0.10 £0.30 £0.20 £0.60 £0.60
£15.50 £26.00 £0.10 £0.30 £0.20 £0.60 £0.60	£15.50 £26.00 £0.10 £0.30 £0.20 £0.60
£26.00 £0.10 £0.30 £0.20 £0.60 £0.60	£26.00 £0.10 £0.30 £0.20 £0.60
£0.10 £0.30 £0.20 £0.60 £0.60	£0.10 £0.30 £0.20 £0.60
£0.30 £0.20 £0.60 £0.60	£0.30 £0.20 £0.60
£0.30 £0.20 £0.60 £0.60	£0.30 £0.20 £0.60
£0.20 £0.60 £0.60	£0.20 £0.60
£0.60 £0.60	£0.60
£0.60	
	£0.60
£0.15	£0.15
£2.50	£2.50
£3.50	£3.50
1.00 per side	£1.00 per side
irst 5 copies)	(first 5 copies)
£1.70	£1.70
£22.00	£22.00
£35.00	£35.00
£22.00	£22.00
£11.00	£11.00
£35.00	£35.00
£120.00	£120.00
£1.50	£1.50
£0.00	£0.00
£13.00	£13.00
£50.00	£50.00
£100.00	£100.00
£27.00	£27.00
£0.50	£0.50
£0.75	£0.75
	£2.50 £3.50 1.00 per side irst 5 copies) £1.70 £22.00 £35.00 £120.00 £120.00 £120.00 £13.00 £1.50 £0.00 £100.00 £27.00 £0.50

Births, Deaths and Marriages

Chargeable Service	2017/18	2018/19
Marriage/civil partnership in		
Preseli Ceremony Suite	Notice of marriage/civil	Notice of marriage/civil
	partnership per person	partnership per person
	$\pm 35.00 = \pm 70.00$	£35.00 = £70.00
	Fee for marriage	Fee for marriage
	ceremony/civil	ceremony/civil
	partnership £138.00	partnership £180.00
	Certificate of	Certificate of
	marriage/civil	marriage/civil
	partnership £4.00	partnership £4.00
	Total = £212.00	Total = £254.00
Cleddau Ceremony Suite	Notice of marriage/civil	Notice of marriage/civil
	partnership per person	partnership per person
	£35.00 = £70.00	£35.00 = £70.00
	Fee for marriage	Fee for marriage
	ceremony/civil	ceremony/civil
	partnership £87.00	partnership £120.00
	Certificate of	Certificate of
	marriage/civil	marriage/civil
	partnership £4.00	partnership £4.00
	Total = £161.00	Total = £194.00
Registrar office, Haverfordwest	Notice of marriage/civil	Notice of marriage/civil
	partnership per person	partnership per person
	£35.00 = £70.00	£35.00 = £70.00
	Fee for marriage	Fee for marriage
	ceremony/civil	ceremony/civil
	partnership £46.00	partnership £46.00
	Certificate of	Certificate of
	marriage/civil	marriage/civil
	partnership £4.00	partnership £4.00
	Total = £120.00	Total = £120.00
Naming and renewing vows		
Cleddau	£87.00	£120.00
Preseli	£138.00	£180.00
Citizenship		
Registrar Office	£46.00	£46.00
Cleddau*	£87.00	£120.00
Preseli*	£138.00	£180.00

10 | Page

Marriage/Civil partnership in approved premises in Pembrokeshire	2017/18	2018/19
Mon - Fri	Notice of	Notice of
	marriage/civil	marriage/civil
	partnership £35.00	partnership £35.00
	per person = £70.00	per person = £70.00
	Fee for marriage	Fee for marriage
	ceremony/civil	ceremony/civil
	partnership £271.00	partnership £385.00
	Certificate of	Certificate of
	marriage/civil	marriage/civil
	partnership £4.00	partnership £4.00
	Total = £345.00	Total = £459.00
Saturday	Notice of	Notice of
	marriage/civil	marriage/civil
	partnership £35.00	partnership £35.00
	per person = £70.00	per person = £70.00
	Fee for marriage	Fee for marriage
	ceremony/civil	ceremony/civil
	partnership £291.00	partnership £405.00
	Certificate of	Certificate of
	marriage/civil	marriage/civil
	partnership £4.00	partnership £4.00
	Total = £365.00	Total = £479.00
Sunday	Notice of	Notice of
	marriage/civil	marriage/civil
	partnership £35.00	partnership £35.00
	per person = £70.00	per person = £70.00
	Fee for marriage	Fee for marriage
	ceremony/civil	ceremony/civil
	partnership £321.00	partnership £435.00
	Certificate of	Certificate of
	marriage/civil	marriage/civil
	partnership £4.00	partnership £4.00
	Total = £395.00	Total = £509.00

Marriage in a religious building	Notice of	Notice of
	marriage/civil	marriage/civil
	partnership £35.00	partnership £35.00
	per person = £70.00	per person = £70.00
	Fee for marriage	Fee for marriage
	ceremony/civil	ceremony/civil
	partnership £86.00	partnership £86.00
	Certificate of	Certificate of
	marriage/civil	marriage/civil
	partnership £4.00	partnership £4.00
	Total = £160.00	Total = £160.00
Naming and renewing vows		
Monday – Friday	£271.00	£385.00
Saturday	£291.00	£405.00
Sunday	£321.00	£435.00
Citizenship		
Monday – Friday	£271.00	£385.00
Saturday	£291.00	£405.00
Sunday	£321.00	£435.00
Nationality Checking Service		
Individual*	£58.00	£90.00
Couple	-	-
Child with adults	-	-
Accompanied child*	£25.00	£40.00
Proof of life*	£25.00	£20.00
Approval licensed premises*	£746.00	£1325.00
Renewal fee for licence*	£475.00	£900.00
Registrar attendance at wedding		
Monday – Friday*	£271.00	£385.00
Saturday*	£291.00	£405.00
Sunday*	£321.00	£435.00
Search of indexes within office not exceeding 6	£18.00	£18.00
successive hours	110.00	118.00
Standard certificate of birth, death or marriage	£10.00/£13.00/£25.00	£10.00/£13.00/£25.00
Issuing a certificate for birth, death or marriage	£10.00	£10.00
for certain statutory purposes	110.00	110.00
Issuing a short certificate of birth	£10.00	£10.00
Issuing a standard certificate of birth, death or		
marriage		
(a) At the time of registration	£4.00	£4.00
(b) After the time of registration	£7.00	£7.00
(c) Any other case	£10.00	£10.00

12 | Page

Issuing a certificate for birth, death or marriage	£4.00	£4.00
for certain statutory purposes		
Issuing a certificate for birth, death or marriage		
for certain statutory purposes after the time of	£7.00	£7.00
registration		111
One short certificate of birth issued at the time of	£0.00	£0.00
registration		
Any other short certificate of birth at registration	£4.00	£4.00
Any other short certificate of birth at after	£7.00	£7.00
registration	27.00	17.00
Marriage - Housebound	£47.00	£47.00
Attending outside office to be given notice of	£68.00	£68.00
marriage of a bound or detained person	100.00	100.00
Entering a notice of marriage in a marriage notice		
book - where both parties to the proposed	£35.00	£35.00
marriage are exempt person within the meaning	155.00	E55.00
of section 49 of the immigration Act		
In any other case	£47.00	£47.00
Entering a notice of marriage by registrar general	£3.00	£3.00
licence in a marriage notice book	£5.00	£5.00
Superintendent registrar attending a marriage		
At the residence of a house bound	£84.00	£84.00
At the residence of a detained person	£94.00	£94.00
By Registrar General licence	£2.00	£2.00
Attending with a registrar a marriage on		
approved premises		
Registrar attending a marriage		
At the register office	£46.00	£46.00
At a registered building	£86.00	£86.00
At the residence of a house bound person	£81.00	£81.00
At the residence of a detained person	£88.00	£88.00
By Registrars general licence	£2.00	£2.00
Certificate of a place of meeting for religious		
worship	£29.00	£29.00
Registration of a building for the solemnization of		
marriages between same sex couples, which is		
already registered for marriage between a man	£64.00	£64.00
and woman.		
Registration of a building for the solemnization of		
marriages between a man and woman which is		
already registered for marriage between same	£64.00	£64.00
sex couples.		

Registration of a building for the solemnization of		
marriages between a man and woman or same	£123.00	£123.00
sex couples which has not previously registered		
Joint application for the registration of a building		
for the marriage of a man and woman and same	£123.00	£123.00
sex couples		1
A certified copy issued by a registration authority	£4.00	£4.00
- at the time of registration	14.00	14.00
After the registration	£10.00	£10.00
A certified extract issued by a registration	£4.00	£4.00
authority at the time of the registration	14.00	14.00
After the time of registration	£10.00	£10.00
For a certified copy or certified extract issued by	£9.25	£9.25
the Registrar General	19.25	19.25
Attestation by an authorised person of the	£35.00	£35.00
necessary declaration	£55.00	£55.00
Attendance of an authorised person at a place		
other than one provided by the registration		
authority, for the purpose of attesting the		
necessary declaration in accordance with the		
procedures for:		
A House bound person	£47.00	£47.00
A Deatiled person	£68.00	£68.00
Attestation by an authorised person of the		
necessary declaration under the special	£3.00	£3.00
procedure		
Application to shorten waiting period (fee		
collected on behalf of GRO and Not retained by	£28.00	£28.00
LA)		
Issue of Registrar General licence (fee collected	£15.00	£15.00
on behalf of GRO and Not retained by LA)	115.00	115.00
On giving notice to a registration authority under	£35.00	£35.00
the Civil Partnership	135.00	L33.00
Signing by the civil partnership schedule	£46.00	£46.00
Attendance of the civil partnership registrar for		
the purpose of signing the civil partnership	£81.00	£81.00
schedule for housebound		
Attendance of the civil partnership registrar for		
the purpose of signing the civil partnership	£88.00	£88.00
schedule for detained		
Attendance of the civil partnership registrar in		
whose presence the Registrars General Licence is	£2.00	£2.00
issued		
24 hr priority issue of certificates	£3.00	£3.00

14 | Page

Issue certificates within 1 hour	£15.00	£15.00
Postage for certificate applications	£0.50	£0.50
EPRS - passport copying service	£10.00	£10.00
Passport checking (joint service with NCS)	£15.00	£15.00

Building Regulations*

Chargeable Service	2017/18	2018/19
Construction or conversion to new		
housing		
A1 – No. of Dwellings 1	£145.00/£435.00/£580.00	£151.00/£454.00/£605.00
Plan/Inspection/Building notice	£143.00/£433.00/£380.00	£131.00/£434.00/£603.00
A2 - No. of Dwellings 2	£225.00/£675.00/£900.00	£235.00/£705.00/£940.00
Plan/Inspection/Building notice	£223:00/£873:00/£900:00	E233.00/E703.00/E940.00
A3 – No. of Dwellings 3	£290.00/£865.00/£1155	£300.00/£910.00/£1210
Plan/Inspection/Building notice	2290.00/1805.00/11155	1300.00/1910.00/11210
A4 – No. of Dwellings 4	£350.00/£1060/£1410	£370.00/£1110/£1480
Plan/Inspection/Building notice	2330.00/21000/21410	2370.00/21110/21480
A5 – No. of Dwellings 5	£420.00/£1250/£1670	£435.00/£1310/£1745
Plan/Inspection/Building notice	1420.00711250711070	1433.00/11310/11/45
A6 – No. of Dwellings 6	£480.00/£1445/£1925	£500.00/£1515/£2015
Plan/Inspection/Building notice	1480.00711443/11923	1500.00/11515/12015
A7 – No. of Dwellings 7	£550.00/£1635/£2185	£570.00/£1715/£2285
Plan/Inspection/Building notice	1550.00/11055/12105	1370.00/11/13/12203
A8 – No. of Dwellings 8	£610.00/£1830/£2440	£640.00/£1915/£2555
Plan/Inspection/Building notice	1010.00/11050/12440	1040.00/11913/12999
A9 - No. of Dwellings 9	£675.00/£2020/ £2695	£705.00/£2115/ £2820
Plan/Inspection/Building notice	10/3:00/12020/12033	1,05.00,12113, 12020
A10 - No. of Dwellings 10	£740.00/ £2215/ £2955	£770.00/ £2320/ £3090
Plan/Inspection/Building notice	1,40.00, 12213, 12333	
A11 - No. of Dwellings 11	£800.00/£2410/£3210	£840.00/£2520/£3360
Plan/Inspection/Building notice	1000.00,12,110,25210	
A12 - No. of Dwellings 12	£855.00/£2550/£3405	£890.00/£2670/£3560
Plan/Inspection/Building notice	1035.00/12350/15405	1050.00712070713500
A13 - No. of Dwellings 13	£900.00/£2695/£3595	£940.00/£2825/£3765
Plan/Inspection/Building notice		
A14 - No. of Dwellings 14	£950.00/£2840/£3790	£990.00/£2975/£3965
Plan/Inspection/Building notice		
A15 - No. of Dwellings 15	£995.00/£2985/£3980	£1040/£3125/£4165
Plan/Inspection/Building notice		
A16 - No. of Dwellings 16	£1045/£313/£4175	£1090/£3280/£4370
Plan/Inspection/Building notice		1000, 10200, 14070

£1140/£3430/£4570 £1190/£3580/£4770 £1240/£3735/£4975 £1290/£3885/£5175 £1290/£3885/£5175 £405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £100.00/£305.00/£385.00 £135.00/£405.00/£515.00
£1240/£3735/£4975 £1290/£3885/£5175 £405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £100.00/£305.00/£385.00
£1240/£3735/£4975 £1290/£3885/£5175 £405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £100.00/£305.00/£385.00
£1290/£3885/£5175 £405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £100.00/£305.00/£385.00
£1290/£3885/£5175 £405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £100.00/£305.00/£385.00
£1290/£3885/£5175 £405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £100.00/£305.00/£385.00
£405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £100.00/£305.00/£385.00
£405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £100.00/£305.00/£385.00
included in plan charge, £405.00 £405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £100.00/£305.00/£385.00
included in plan charge, £405.00 £405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £100.00/£305.00/£385.00
included in plan charge, £405.00 £405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £100.00/£305.00/£385.00
£405.00 £405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £100.00/£305.00/£385.00
£405.00, inspection included in plan charge, £405.00 £100.00/£305.00/£385.00
included in plan charge, £405.00 £100.00/£305.00/£385.00
£405.00 £100.00/£305.00/£385.00
£100.00/£305.00/£385.00
£135.00/£405.00/£515.00
£135.00/£405.00/£515.00
£165.00/£505.00/£640.00
105.00/1505.00/1040.00
£150.00/£455.00/£580.00
£185.00/£555.00/£705.00
£135.00/£405.00/£515.00
£135.00/£405.00/£515.00
133.00/1403.00/1313.00
£85.00/£250.00/£320.00
103.00/1230.00/1320.00
£135.00/inspection
included in plan charge,
£135.00
£135.00 £135.00/inspection
£135.00 £135.00/inspection included in plan charge,
f

16 | Page

£130.00/inspection	£135.00/inspection
included in plan charge,	included in plan charge,
£130.00	£135.00
£195.00/inspection	£200.00/inspection
included in plan charge,	included in plan charge,
£195.00	£200.00
CCE 00/increation included	CCE 00/increation included
	£65.00/inspection included in plan charge, £65.00
in plan charge, £65.00	in plan charge, £65.00
£195.00/inspection	£200.00/inspection
included in plan charge,	included in plan charge,
£195.00	£200.00
£130.00, inspection	£135.00, inspection
included in plan charge,	included in plan charge,
£130.00	£135.00
£80.00/£240.00/£320.00	£85.00/£250.00/£335.00
£95.00/£290.00/£385.00	£100.00/£305.00/£405.00
£115.00/£335.00/£450.00	£115.00/£355.00/£470.00
£130.00/£385.00/£515.00	£135.00/£405.00/£540.00
£175.00/£530.00/£705.00	£185.00/£555.00/£740.00
£210.00/£625.00/£835.00	£215.00/£660.00/£875.00
£255.00/£770.00/£1,025	£265.00/£810.00/£1,075
£290.00/£865.00/£1155	£300.00/£910.00/£1210
	included in plan charge, £130.00 £195.00/inspection included in plan charge, £195.00/inspection included in plan charge, £65.00 £195.00/inspection included in plan charge, £130.00,inspection included in plan charge, £130.00 £80.00/£240.00/£320.00 £80.00/£240.00/£385.00 £95.00/£290.00/£385.00 £115.00/£335.00/£450.00 £130.00/£385.00/£515.00 £175.00/£530.00/£705.00 £210.00/£625.00/£835.00

D1 - Industrial and Storage < 40m ² – Plan/Inspection/Regularisation charge	£175.00/£405.00/£725.00	£180.00/£425.00/£756.25
D2 - Industrial and Storage 40m ² - 100m ² - Plan/Inspection/Regularisation charge	£210.00/£495.00/£881.25	£220.00/£520.00/£925.00
D3 - Industrial and Storage 100m ² - 200 m ² - Plan/Inspection/Regularisation charge	£310.00/£720.00/£1287.50	£320.00/£755.00/£1343.75
D10 - Other < 40m ² - Plan/Inspection/Regularisation charge	£210.00/£495.00/881.25	£220.00/£520.00/925.00
D11 - Other 40m ² - 100 m ² - Plan/Inspection/Regularisation charge	£270.00/£630.00/£1125	£280.00/£660.00/£1175
D12 - Other 100m ² - 200m ² - Plan/Inspection/Regularisation charge	£365.00/£855.00/£1525	£380.00/£895.00/£1593.75
Non Domestic Work Alterations		
E1 - Underpinning < £50,000 Plan/Inspection/Building notice/Regularisation charge	£95.00/£290.00/£385.00/ £481.25	£100.00/£305.00/£405.00/ £506.25
E2 - Underpinning £50,000 - £100,00 Plan/Inspection/Building notice/Regularisation charge	£130.00/£385.00/£515.00/ £643.74	£135.00/£405.00/£540.00/ £675.00
E3 - Underpinning £100 - £250,000 Plan/Inspection/Building notice/Regularisation charge	£160.00/£480.00/£640.00/ £800.00	£165.00/£505.00/£670.00/ £837.50
E10 - Window replacement < 20 - Plan/Inspection/Building notice/Regularisation charge	£195.00/inspection included in plan charge, £195.00/£243.75	£200.00/inspection included in plan charge/ £200.00/£250.00
E11 - Window replacement > 20 Plan/Inspection/Building notice/Regularisation charge	£255.00/inspection included in the plan/ £255.00/£318.75	£270.00/inspection included in the plan/ £270.00/£337.50
E20 - New shop front < 20 windows Plan/Inspection/Building notice/Regularisation charge	£80.00/£240.00/£320.00/ £400.00	£85.00/£250.00/£335.00/ £418.75

18 | Page

F21 Now show from to 20 windows		
E21 - New shop fronts>20 windows Plan/Inspection/Building		
	£95.00/£290.00/£385.00/ £481.25	£100.00/£305.00/£405.00/ £506.25
notice/Regularisation	£481.25	£506.25
charge		
E30 - Renovation of a Thermal Element,		6070 00 <i>/</i> ;
< £50,000	£255.00/inspection	£270.00/inspection
Plan/Inspection/Building	included in plan charge,	included in plan charge,
notice/Regularisation	£255.00/£318.75	£270.00/£337.50
charge		
E31 - Renovation of a Thermal Element,		
£50,000 - £100,000	£320.00/inspection	£335.00/inspection
Plan/Inspection/Building	included in plan charge,	included in plan charge,
notice/Regularisation	£320.00/£400.00	£335.00/£418.75
charge		
E32 - Renovation of a Thermal Element -		
£100,000 - £250,000	£385.00/inspection	£405.00/inspection
Plan/Inspection/Building	included in plan charge,	included in plan charge,
notice/Regularisation	£385.00/£481.25	£405.00/£506.25
charge		
E40 - Alterations and Fittings		
< £5000	C11E 00/C270 00/C491 2E	
Plan/Inspection/Regularisation	£115.00/£270.00/£481.25	£120.00/£285.00/£506.25
charge		
E41 - Alterations and Fittings		
£5000 - £15,000		
Plan/Inspection/Regularisation	£135.00/£315.00/£562.50	£140.00/£330.00/£587.50
charge		
E42 - Alterations and Fittings £15,000 -		
£25,000		
Plan/Inspection/Regularisation	£175.00/£405.00/£725.00	£180.00/£425.00/£756.25
charge		
E43 - Alterations and Fittings £25,000 -		
£50,000		
Plan/Inspection/Regularisation	£195.00/£450.00/£806.25	£200.00/£470.00/£837.50
charge		
E44 - Alterations and Fittings £50,000 -		
£75,000		
Plan/Inspection/Regularisation	£250.00/£585.00/£1043.75	£260.00/£615.00/£1093.75
charge		
E45 - Alterations and Fittings £75,000 -		
£100,000		
	£325.00/£765.00/£1362.50	£340.00/£800.00/£1425.00
Plan/Inspection/Regularisation		
charge		

E46 - Alterations and Fittings £100,000 - £150,000 Plan/Inspection/Regularisation charge	£365.00/£855.00/1525.00	£380.00/£895.00/1593.75
E47 - Alterations and Fittings £150,000 - £250,000 Plan/Inspection/Regularisation charge	£405.00/£945.00/£1687.50	£420.00/£990.00/£1762.50
E48 - Alterations and Fittings £250000 - £350,000 Plan/Inspection/Regularisation charge	£445.00/£1,035/£1850	£460.00/£1085/£1931.25
E49 - Alterations and Fittings £350,000 - £500,000 Plan/Inspection/Regularisation charge	£480.00/£1,125/£2006.25	£500.00/£1,180/£2100.00
E50 - Mezzanine floor < 500m ² - Plan/Inspection/Regularisation charge	£175.00/£405.00/£725.00	£180.00/£425.00/£756.25
E60 - Office fit out < 500m ² Plan/Inspection/Regularisation charge	£155.00/£360.00/£643.74	£160.00/£380.00/£675.00
E61 - office fit out, 500m ² - 2000m ² Plan/Inspection/Regularisation charge	£210.00/£495.00/£881.25	£220.00/£520.00/£925.00
E70 - Shop fit out, < 500m ² Plan/Inspection/Regularisation charge	£155.00/£360.00/£643.75	£160.00/£380.00/£675.00
E71 - Shop fit out, 500m ² - 2000m ² Plan/Inspection/Regularisation charge	£210.00/£495.00/£881.25	£220.00/£520.00/£925.00

Building Regulations – Other Charges*

Chargeable Service	2017/18	2018/19
Copy of Completion Certificates	-	£38.40
Additional Charges for copying other documents:		
A4 monochrome	-	£0.10
A4 colour	-	£0.30
A3 monochrome	-	£0.20
A3 colour	-	£0.60
A2 monochrome	-	£0.40
A1 monochrome	-	£0.80

20 | Page

A0 monochrome		£1.60
Additional time to copy and provide documents – per hour	-	£33.00

Burial – Public Health*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Burial Administration Fee – Public Health	£300.00	£342.00

Car Parks*

Location	2017/18	2018/19
Car Park - Tenby		
Harbour - Permit 30 mins	£0.60	£0.60
Harbour - Permit 2 hours	£1.00	£1.00
Harbour - Permit daily	£3.00	£3.00
Harbour – reserved	£35.00	£35.00
Multi storey – (W)inter / (S)ummer (1 st March – 31 st October)	(W) / (S)	(W) / (S)
1 hour	£0.40	£0.50
2 hour	£0.50	£0.60
4 hour	£0.60/£1.50	£1.00/£2.00
24 hour	£1.00/£3.00	£1.50/£4.00
Weekly	£6.00/£18.00	£7.50/£20.00
Season Flexi Permit	£432.00	£150.00
Reserved	£540.00	£540.00
North Beach		
1 hour	N/A	£0.50
2 hour	£1.00	£1.00
5 hour	£1.50	£1.50
24 hour	£3.00	£3.00
Weekly	£18.00	£15.00
Coaches (4 hours)	N/A	£5.00
Coaches (24 hour)	£8.00	£10.00
Coaches (Weekly)	£48.00	£60.00
Motorhomes (4 hour)	N/A	£5.00
Motorhomes (Weekly)	N/A	£8.00
flexi permit	£367.00	£150.00
Reserved	£459.00	£540.00
Salterns – seasonal (1 st March – 31 st October)		
5 hour	N/A	£2.50
Daily	£3.00	£4.00
Weekly	£18.00	£20.00
Coaches (4 hour)	N/A	£5.00

21 | Page

Coaches (Daily)	£8.00	£8.00
Coaches (Weekly)	£48.00	£48.00
Motorhomes (4 hour)	N/A	£5.00
Motorhomes (Daily)	N/A	£8.00
Flexi permit	N/A	£100.00
South beach – seasonal (1 st March – 31 st October)		1 11
1 hour	N/A	£0.50
2 hour	£1.00	£1.00
4 hour	N/A	£3.00
24 hour	£3.50	£5.00
Weekly	£21.00	£25.00
Flexi permit	£70.00	£90.00
The Croft - permit	£328.00	£540.00
The Green - seasonal (1 st March – 31 st October)		
1 hour	N/A	£0.50
2 hour	N/A	£1.00
5 hour	£1.50	£3.00
24 hour	£3.00	£4.00
Weekly	£18.00	£25.00
Motorhomes (4 hour)	N/A	£5.00
Motorhomes (Daily)	N/A	£8.00
Flexi permit	£367.00	£100.00
Reserved	£459.00	£540.00
Pembroke		
Long Entry		
1 hour	£0.40	£0.50
2 hour	£0.50	£0.60
4 hour	£0.60	£1.00
South Quay		
1 hour	£0.40	£0.50
2 hour	£0.50	£0.60
4 hour	£0.60	£1.00
The Common - seasonal (1 st March – 31 st October)		
1 hour	N/A	£0.50
2 hour	N/A	£0.60
5 hour	£1.00	£1.00
24 hour	£1.50	£1.50
Weekly	£9.00	£7.50
Coaches (4 hour)	N/A	£5.00
Coaches (Daily)	£8.00	£8.00
Coaches (Weekly)	£48.00	£48.00
Motorhomes (4 hour)	N/A	£4.00

22 | Page

Motorhomes (Daily)	N/A	£8.00
Flexi permit	£184.00	£100.00
Reserved	£229.00	£220.00
The Parade		
1 hour	£0.40	£0.50
2 hour	£0.50	£0.60
4 hour	£0.60	£1.00
Daily	N/A	£1.50
Weekly	N/A	£7.50
Flexi	N/A	£150.00
Station Road		
1 hour	£0.40	£0.50
2 hour	£0.50	£0.60
4 hour	£0.60	£1.00
24 hour	£1.50	£1.50
Weekly	N/A	£7.50
Resident permit	£40.00	£40.00
Haverfordwest		
Bridgend Square		
1 hour	£0.40	£0.50
2 hour	£0.50	£0.60
4 hour	£1.00	£1.00
Castle Lake		
1 hour	£0.40	£0.50
2 hour	£0.50	£0.60
4 hour	£1.00	£1.00
24 hours	£1.50	£1.50
Weekly	£9.00	£7.50
Flexi permit	£280.00	£150.00
Reserved	£351.00	£328.00
Multi storey		
1 hour	£0.40	£0.50
2 hour	£0.50	£0.60
4 hour	£0.80	£1.00
24 hour	£1.40	£1.50
Weekly	£8.40	£7.50
Flexi permit	£262.00	£150.00
Reserved	£328.00	£328.00
Perrots Road		
1 Hour	£0.40	£0.50
2 hour	£0.50	£0.60
Reserved	£160.00	£160.00

23 | Page

Scotchwell		
1 hour	N/A	£0.50
2 hour	N/A	£0.60
5 hour	£0.60	£0.70
24 hours	£0.80	£0.80
Weekly	£4.00	£4.00
Flexi permit	£125.00	£150.00
Reserved	£156.00	£175.00
Rifleman Field		
1 hour	£0.40	£0.50
2 hour	£0.50	£0.60
4 hour	£0.60	N/A
24 hour	£1.50	£0.80
Weekly	N/A	£4.00
Coaches (4 hour)	N/A	£5.00
Coaches (Daily)	N/A	£8.00
Motorhomes (4 hour)	N/A	£4.00
Motorhomes (Daily)	N/A	£8.00
Flexi	N/A	£150.00
Reserved	N/A	£175.00
Resident permit	£40.00	£40.00
St Thomas Green		
1 hour	£0.40	£0.50
2 hour	£0.50	£0.60
4 hour	£0.60	£1.00
24 hours	£1.50	£1.50
Flexi	N/A	£150.00
Reserved	N/A	£328.00
Resident permit	£40.00	£40.00
New Quay		
Reserved permit	£160.00	£160.00
Broad Haven - Marine Road - seasonal		
1 hour	N/A	£0.50
2 hour	£1.00	£1.00
4 hour	£2.00	£3.00
24 hour	£3.50	£5.00
Weekly	£21.00	£25.00
Flexi permit (Coast)	£70.00	£90.00
Dale – seasonal		
1 hour	N/A	£0.50
2 hour	£1.00	£1.00
4 hour	£2.00	£3.00

24 | Page

24 hour	£3.50	£5.00
Motorhomes (4 hours)	N/A	£6.00
Motorhomes (Daily)	N/A	£10.00
Weekly	£21.00	£25.00
Flexi permit	£70.00	£90.00
Goodwick - Parrog - Seasonal	270100	200100
1 hour	N/A	£0.50
2 hour	£0.40	£0.60
4 hour	£0.60	£1.00
Daily	£1.00	£1.50
Weekly	£6.00	£7.50
Boat & Trailer	£1.50	£1.50
Motorhomes (4 hours)	N/A	£4.00
Motorhomes (Daily)	N/A	£8.00
Flexi (Coast Permit)	£70.00	£90.00
Goodwick - Station Hill - seasonal	270.00	190.00
1 hour	£0.40	£0.50
2 hour	£0.50	£0.60
4 hour	£0.60	£1.00
24 hours	£1.00	£1.50
Weekly	N/A	£7.50
Flexi	N/A	£100.00
Reserved	N/A	£220.00
Resident permit	£23.33	£23.33
Fishguard	223.33	120.00
Parc y Shwt		
1 hour	£0.40	£0.50
2 hour	£0.50	£0.60
5 hour	£0.70	£1.00
24 hours	£0.80	£1.50
Weekly	£4.80	£7.50
Flexi permit	£150.00	£150.00
Reserved	£187.00	£328.00
West Street – (W)inter / (S)ummer (1 st March – 31 st October)	(W) / (S)	1020.00
1 hour	£0.10/£0.20	£0.50
2 hour	£0.20/£0.40	£0.60
4 hour	£0.30/£0.60	£0.00
24 hour	£0.50/£0.80	£1.50
Weekly	£3.00/£4.80	£7.50
Motorhomes (4 hours)	N/A	£4.00
Motorhomes (Daily)	N/A N/A	£8.00
Flexi permit	£84.00	£100.00
	104.00	L100.00

25 | Page

Reserved	£105.00	£220.00
Narberth - Townsmoor		
1 hour	£0.40	£0.50
2 hour	£0.50	£0.60
5 hour	£1.00	£1.00
24 hour	£1.30	£1.50
Weekly	£7.80	£7.50
Motorhomes (4 hours)	N/A	£4.00
Motorhomes (daily)	N/A	£8.00
Flexi permit	£244.00	£150.00
Reserved	£304.00	£328.00
Newgale – seasonal (1 st March – 31 st October)		
1 hour	N/A	£0.50
2 hour	£1.00	£1.00
4 hour	£2.00	£3.00
24 hour	£3.50	£5.00
Weekly	£21.00	£25.00
Motorhomes (4 hour)	N/A	£4.00
Motorhomes (Daily)	N/A	£8.00
Flexi permit	£70.00	£90.00
Newport, Long Street – (W)inter / (S)ummer (1 st March – 31 st	()() / (C)	
October)	(W) / (S)	
1 hour	£0.10/£0.30	£0.50
2 hour	£0.20/£0.40	£1.00
4 hour	£0.30/£0.60	£1.50
24 hour	£0.50/£1.50	£3.00
Weekly	£3.00/£9.00	£15.00
Flexi permit	£128.00	£100.00
Reserved	£153.00	£441.00
Pembroke Dock		
Gordon Street		
1 hour	£0.40	£0.50
2 hour	£0.50	£0.60
4 hour	£0.60	£1.00
Daily	N/A	£1.50
Weekly	N/A	£7.50
Lower Meyrick Street		
1 hour	£0.40	£0.50
2 hour	£0.50	£0.60
4 hour	£0.60	£1.00
Milford Haven		
Lower Charles Street		

26 | Page

£0.20	£0.50
£0.30	£0.60
	£1.00
	£1.50
£4.80	£7.50
£150.00	£150.00
£187.00	£328.00
£0.20	£0.50
£0.30	£0.60
£0.50	£1.00
£0.80	£1.50
£4.80	£7.50
£150.00	£150.00
£187.00	£328.00
£0.20	£0.50
£0.30	£0.60
£0.50	£1.00
£0.80	£1.50
£4.80	£7.50
	£150.00
	£328.00
N/A	£0.50
	£1.00
	£3.00
	£5.00
	£25.00
	£90.00
N/A	£0.50
-	£1.00
	£3.00
	£5.00
	£25.00
	£90.00
1,0.00	150.00
£0.40	Removed
	Removed
	Removed
	£0.50 £0.80 £4.80 £150.00 £187.00 £0.30 £0.50 £0.80 £150.00 £0.80 £0.80 £0.80 £150.00 £0.80 £0.80 £0.80 £150.00 £187.00 £0.20 £0.30

27 | Page

24 hour	£1.50	Removed
St Dogmaels – High Street		
1 hour	£0.40	£0.50
2 hour	£0.50	£0.60
4 hour	£0.60	£1.00
24 hour	£1.50	£1.50
Weekly	N/A	£7.50
Motorhomes (4 hour)	N/A	£4.00
Motorhomes (Daily)	N/A	£8.00
Flexi	N/A	£100.00
Reserved	N/A	£220.00
Resident permit	£23.33	£23.33
Guardian permit	£20.00	£20.00
Permits		
Visitors parking permits up to 7 days	£20.00	£30.00
Replacement permits	£12.50	£12.50
Passport permit for use in elected long stay car parks	£20.00	£25.00
Y Penfro	N/A	£200.00
The Puffin (All Year Car Parks)	N/A	£150.00
The Puffin (Seasonal Car Parks)	N/A	£125.00
The Seagull	N/A	£150.00
Coastal	N/A	£90.00
Reserved Bay	N/A	Varied
Dusk and Dawn	N/A	£75.00
Tenby Harbour Resident	N/A	£200.00
Dispensation - The Council understands that there may be occasions where a vehicle will need to stop or park at locations that would normally not be permitted. An application fee of £15, non-refundable, must accompany any application. In addition a £20 fee will be charged for each space required. A daily dispensation can be obtained at the fee of £10 a day, up to a maximum of 2 days.		
Licence Agreement - Pembrokeshire County Council charges the following fees for a use of a car park:- • £100 per day per event No fee applies for Events / Activities held by Charitable Organisations £100 per week for a compound	£75.00	£100.00
Resident Permit - Permits are restricted to one vehicle per property including any self contained flat or business paying council tax. The permit will also contain details of the scheme it is valid for and the expiry date.		

|--|

Catering*

Charge	2017/18	2018/19
Primary school meal		
Infant	£2.25	£2.35
Junior	£2.35	£2.45
Adult school meal	£3.35	£3.45
Secondary school meal	£2.40	£2.50
Adult school meal	Cafeteria price list	Cafeteria price list
County Hall	Cafeteria price list	Cafeteria price list
Meals on Wheels	Internal re-charge to Social Care	Internal re-charge to Social Care
	Social care charge public – set price	Social care charge public – set price
Residential homes	Internal re-charge to Social Care	Internal re-charge to Social Care
	Social care charge public – set price	Social care charge public – set price

Cemeteries*

Service	2017/18	2018/19
Purchase exclusive rights of burial in a grave for 100 years next in line	£900.00	£927.00
Purchase exclusive rights of burial in a grave for 100 years reserved in advance	£950.00	£978.50
Next in line cremated remains	£450.00	£463.50
Reserved in advance cremated remains	£475.00	£489.50
Excavation of a Grave – 1 st Interment	£760.00	£760.00
Excavation of a Grave – Subsequent Interment	£748.00	£783.00
Extra for vaulted grave(all body burials)	£1,000.00	£1,030.00
Extra for Saturday (all body burials)	£250.00	£257.50
Burial of cremated remains in an urn or casket	£160.00	£165.00
Burial of cremated remains without urn or casket	£160.00	£165.00
Extra for Saturday (burial of cremated remains)	£125.00	£129.00
Burial of a body of a child - free excavation grave fees and memorials apply	£0.00	£0.00
Transfer of exclusive rights of burial	£26.50	£27.00
Removal or reinstatement of a damaged or dilapidated memorial	£0.00	£0.00
Exhumation of cremated remains in a container	£150.00	£154.50

29 | Page

Excavation to permit exhumation of a coffin or cremated remains	£748.00	£770.00
Memorial Permits		
Installation of Memorial - Not Exceeding 4ft high x 2ft Wide x 1ft 6" front to back	£200.00	£206.00
Installation of full length kerb/or slab	£300.00	£309.00
Installation of kerbs with integrated head piece	£400.00	£412.00
Installation of half length kerb or slab	£200.00	£206.00
Installation of plaque, ledger, footstone etc	£200.00	£206.00
Additional inscription of existing memorial	£50.00	£51.50
Replacement of memorial within same class	£0.00	£0.00
Repair of damage to, instability in an existing memorial	£0.00	£0.00

Common Land*

Charge	2017/18	2018/19
S19 Correcting a mistake	£954.00	£983.00
Correcting any other mistake	£954.00	£983.00
Removing duplicate from Register	£144.00	£148.00
Update name and address	£144.00	£148.00
Accretion or Diluvion	£144.00	£148.00

Crematoria*

Service	2017/18	2018/19
Single service 9.15 - 3.15 weekday	£564.00	£581.00
Single service 4.00p.m. Start weekday	£615.00	£633.50
Extra 45 minute slot 9.15 - 3.15 weekday	£102.50	£105.50
Extra 45 minute slot 4.00 p.m. weekday	£153.50	£158.00
Child up to 18 years	£0.00	£0.00
NVF/Stillborn (9.15 or 10.00 weekdays - single service only)	£0.00	£0.00
Music - Weekday	£20.54	£21.15
Music - Saturday	£30.82	£31.74
Saturday single service 10.45 - 12.15	£768.80	£792.00
Extra 45 minute slot on Saturday	£307.30	£316.50
Service includes/organist/music system/Medical referees fee		
Cremation only no service - Adult (weekdays only)	£461.50	£475.50
Child up to 18 years (weekdays only)	£0.00	£0.00
NVF/Stillborn (weekdays only)	£0.00	£0.00
Remote viewing audio CD recording	£34.65	£36.00
Additional copies of CD	£17.33	£18.00
DVD video recording	£42.00	£43.00
Additional DVD	£21.00	£21.50

30 | Page

Remote viewing via the internet	£42.00	£43.00
Extract from register (Form G)	£12.00	£12.40
Certificate of cremation	£0.00	£0.00
Biodegradable scatter urns in various designs	£16.10	£16.60
Biodegradable cardboard casket for adult	£6.15	£6.30
Biodegradable cardboard casket for infants/babies	£0.00	£0.00
Biodegradable cardboard casket for child up to 18 years	£0.00	£0.00
Wooden caskets, metal urns and bio-degradable scatter urns for infants	60.00	co. oo
or babies	£0.00	£0.00
Wooden casket and carton	£29.65	£30.50
Metal urn and carton	£22.50	£23.00
Package and despatch of remains - special delivery UK mainland	£38.20	£38.20
Temporary storage of remains per month (first month free)	£6.85	£7.00
Interment of remains in the grounds after cremation at parc Gwyn	£0.00	£0.00
Interment of remains in the grounds after cremation at other	650.00	
crematorium	£59.00	£60.50
Witnessed interment of remains in grounds, cremation Parc Gwyn	622.50	622 50
(Mon-Sat)	£22.50	£23.50
Witnessed interment of remains in grounds, cremation other	691 50	CO 4 OO
crematorium (Mon-Sat)	£81.50	£84.00
Use of chapel of rest for up to 24 hours	£14.10	£14.50
Entry in the book of remembrance - 2 lines and 1 swipe for e book	£44.00	£45.00
Entry in the book of remembrance - 5 lines and 1 swipe for e book	£77.00	£79.50
Entry in the book of remembrance 8 lines and 1 swipe card for the e	6110.00	6112.00
book	£110.00	£113.00
Entry in the book of remembrance 5 lines and illustration and 1 e swipe	6120.00	C1 42 00
card for e book	£138.00	£142.00
Entry in the book of remembrance and 8 lines, illustration and 1 swipe	6171.00	C17C 00
card for the e book	£171.00	£176.00
Additional card for the E book	£11.05	£11.40
Extra images in the e book per image	£32.50	£33.50
Laminated photograph copy of inscription page in e book	£5.65	£5.80
Memorial card no inscription	£0.00	£0.00
Cloth bound wallet	£19.00	£19.50
Leather bound wallet	£25.00	£25.75
2 line inscription	£19.00	£19.50
5 line inscription	£22.00	£22.50
8 line inscription	£29.00	£30.00
Hand painted illustration	£61.00	£62.50
Insertion of photograph or image in wallet	£15.50	£16.00
Pocket in cloth bound wallet only	£4.70	£4.85
Granite Wall plaque - supply, inscription fixing and 10 year lease	£287.00	£295.50

Supply of baby plaque, inscription, fixing and 10 year lease (within baby garden only)	£81.50	£84.00
Granite Kerb, supply, inscription, fixing and 10 year lease	£348.00	£360.00
Additional Kerb inscription on blank or single kerb	£65.50	£67.50
Renewal or extension of leases - Plaques	£19.13	£19.70
Renewal or extension of leases - Kerb	£23.20	£24.00
Renewal or extension of leases - Baby Plaque	£5.43	£5.60
Memorial Leaves Lease	£80.00	£100.00
Extension of Memorial Leaves Lease (5 Yrs)	53.33	66.66
Extension of Memorial Leaves Lease (Per Yr Over 5 Yrs)	10.67	13.33

Civil Parking Enforcement*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Civil enforcement – Minor offence	£50.00	£50.00
Reduction of 50% if paid within 14 days	£50.00	
Civil enforcement – Major offence	00.050	670.00
Reduction of 50% if paid within 14 days	£70.00	£70.00

Cleddau Bridge charges*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Walking	£0.00	£0.00
Pedal Cycle	£0.00	£0.00
Class A – Motorcycle, Horse Drawn vechiles, Three wheelers	£0.35	£0.35
Class B – Cars, Vans & Lorries up to 2 tonnes, Caravans, Mini buses up to 15 seats, tarctors	£0.75	£0.75
Class C - Vehicle over 2 tonnes, Buses with more than 15 seats	£1.50	£1.50

Community Education*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19 From Sept 2018
Class Fee Reduced concession – per hour	£1.80	£2.00
Class Fee Concession – per hour	£2.60	£3.00
Class Fee Full fee – per hour	£3.50	£4.00
Charges to groups – a minimum charge per person/per term	10.00	11.40
Governors' Support Services SLA - Secondary Schools	As per SLA	As per SLA
Governors' Support Services Clerking extraordinary meetings	As per SLA	As per SLA

32 | Page

Music SLA - Primary Schools	As per SLA	As per SLA
Music SLA - Secondary Schools	As per SLA	As per SLA

Contaminated Land*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Environmental search	£71.00	£81.00

Data Protection

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
SAR – Subject Access request	£10.00	£10.00

Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS)

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Enhanced DBS's required for service specific applications		
Licensing	£44.00	£44.00

Dog Control

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Dog fouling	£75.00	£75.00
Kennel Release Fee (Statutory)	£25.00	£25.00

Electoral Registration

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Electoral Register data	£20 plus £1.50 per thousand	£20 plus £1.50 per thousand
	entries or part thereof	entries or part thereof
Electoral Register Printed Information	£10 plus £5.00 per thousand	£10 plus £5.00 per thousand
	entries or part thereof	entries or part thereof
List of overseas electors Data	£20 plus £1.50 per thousand	£20 plus £1.50 per thousand
	entries or part thereof	entries or part thereof
List of overseas electors paper	£10 plus £5.00 per thousand	£10 plus £5.00 per thousand
	entries or part thereof	entries or part thereof

EPA Domestic

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Drainage – Admin Fee for work carried out in default of notice	£32.42	£37.00

Facilities Hire*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
County Hall - Council chamber & Committee rooms		
Full day	£100.00	£114.00
Half day	£50.00	£57.00
Evening	£50.00	£57.00
County Hall - Smaller Meeting rooms		1
Full day	£60.00	£68.00
Half day	£30.00	£34.00
Evening	£30.00	£34.00
Milford Town Hall – Murray Suite		
Full day	£100.00	£114.00
Half day	£50.00	£57.00
Evening	£50.00	£57.00
Fishguard Town Hall		
A4 – Photocopy	£0.10	£0.10
A3 – Photocopy	£0.15	£0.15
Fishguard Town Hall – Market Hall		
Full day	£100.00	£114.00
Half day	£50.00	£57.00
Evening	£50.00	£57.00
Fishguard Town Hall – Small Meeting rooms		
Full day	£60.00	£68.00
Half day	£30.00	£34.00
Evening	£30.00	£34.00
Argyle Street		
Full day	£60.00	£68.00
Half day	£30.00	£34.00
Evening	£30.00	£34.00
All above Meeting rooms - Late evening after 20.00hrs /	620.00 man have	(22 F0 mar have
Saturday	£20.00 per nour	£22.50 per hour
Bridge innovation centre		
1st floor board room :		
- Full day	£140.00	£160.00
- Half day	£75.00	£85.00
- Full day-tenant discount	£70.00	£80.00
- Half day-tenant discount	£37.50	£42.50
Ground floor board room :		
- Full day	£110.00	£125.00
- Half day	£65.00	£70.00
- Full day-tenant discount	£55.00	£62.50

34 | Page

- Half day-tenant discount	£32.50	£35.00
Meeting room 1 (full day)	£70.00	£80.00
Meeting room 1 (1/2 day)	£40.00	£45.00
Meeting room 2 (full day)	£70.00	£80.00
Meeting room 2 (1/2 day)	£40.00	£45.00
Atrium :		1
- Full day	£375.00	£425.00
- Half day	£225.00	£255.00
- Full day-tenant discounted	£187.50	£212.50
- Half day-tenant discounted	£112.50	£127.50
Hire of AV and PA system for Atrium event	£100.00	£114.00
Hire of PA system for Atrium event	£25.00	£28.50
Additional Fees and Charges:		
Hire of meeting room digital projector	£10.00	£11.50
Hire of meeting room plasma TV	£10.00	£11.50
Flip Chart Hire	£5.00	£6.00
Staff - out of office hours (per hr.)	£20.00	£22.50

Fixed Penalty Notices

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Civil Enforcement parking		
Major Offence (Full)	£70.00	£70.00
(Reduction)	£35.00	£35.00
Minor Offence(Full)	£50.00	£50.00
(Reduction)	£25.00	£25.00
Food offences		
Fixed Penalty Notice (full amount)	£200.00	£200.00
Fixed penalty (reduction)	£150.00	£150.00
Smoking offences		
Smoking in a smoke free premises	£50.00 per person	£50.00 per person
	£30.00 if paid within 15 days	£30.00 if paid within 15 days
Not complying with signage	£200.00 per premises	£200.00 per premises
	£150.00 if paid within 15 days	£150.00 if paid within 15 days
Dog Fouling	£75.00	£75.00

Food Development*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Hire of market stall (per stall)	£18.00	£24.00
Farmer's Market stall rental (per stall)	£26.00	£26.00
Hire charge for demonstration kitchen		
Kitchen only	£100.00	£114.00
Kitchen and equipment	£150.00	£171.00
Kitchen, equipment and staff	£200.00	£228.00

Food Export Certificates*

Charge	2017/18	2018/19
Food export certificates	£73.00	£83.00

Food Hygiene

Charge	2017/18	2018/19
Re inspection charges- Revisit for scoring	£160.00	£160.00
Advisory reports* /hr	£45.00	£51.00
Fixed Penalty Notice (full amount)	£200.00	£200.00
Fixed Penalty Notice (early payment reduction)	£150.00	£150.00

Freedom of Information*

Charge	2017/18	2018/19
Freedom of Information	£0.00	£0.00
Environmental Information	£0.00	£0.00

Garages Ground Rent*

Charge	2017/18	2018/19
Ground rent (Excl VAT) per annum	£50.00	£50.00

Harbours*

Charge	2017/18	2018/19
TENBY HARBOUR		
Private Visiting Craft (without moorings)		
Sailing Dinghies		
Under 4.25m	£6.00	£6.50
Over 4.25m	£8.00	£8.50
Other Private visiting craft (without moornings)		

2018-2019

36 | Page

Daily	£14.00	£15.00
Weekly – with moorings	£70.00	£73.00
Private Boats Storage Ashore		
Dinghy park etc. per metre per season including trolley/trailer (twin hulls x2)	£25.00 per metre	£26.00 per metre
Minimum charge	£115.00	£120.00
Punt Racks - per season	£85.00	£88.50
Kayak Storage - per season	£85.00	£88.50
Moorings		
Private boats with moorings per vessel	£235.00	£244.00
Harbour mooring:		
Row 1	£235.00	£244.00
Row 2	£270.00	£281.00
Row 3	£300.00	£312.00
Row 4	£340.00	£354.00
Row 5	£450.00	£468.00
Row 6	£500.00	£520.00
Commercial Passenger Craft - licensed boats		
0-5 person per season	£380.00	£395.00
6-25 persons per season	£430.00	£477.00
26 - 50 per persons per season	£690.00	£718.00
51 - 75 per persons per season	£960.00	£998.00
76 - 100 per person per season	£1290.00	£1342.00
100 + per persons per season	£1600.00	£1664.00
Stand Licence fee per passenger per seat per season	£22.00	£23.00
Launching fee		
Sailing per day	£10.00	£10.50
Motorised per day	£10.00	£10.50
Non-powered craft, kayaks, sailboards, etc.	£1.00	£1.00
Laying up fee		
all vessels per metre	£17.50	£18.00
Registered fishing boat with		
moorings - rod and line max 6 metres	£397.00	£413.00
Inshore/trawler>6 metres	£623.00	£648.00
Loading vessels	£14.00	£15.00
Urgent overnight stays		
Base Level	£10.00	£10.50
Use of Boat Grid		
Boat grid per boat per tide	£22.00	£23.00
FISHGUARD HARBOUR		
Mooring Licence Fees		
Vessels up to 3.99m	£70.00 per vessel	£73.00 per vessell

37 | Page

Vessels from 4m to 5.99m	£125 per vessel	£130.00 per vessel
Vessels from 6m to 7.99m	£175 per vessel	£182.00 per vessel
Vessels from 8m to 9.99m	£240 per vessel	£250.00 per vessel
Vessels 10m and above	£300 per vessel	£312.00 per vessel
Registered Fishing vessels with a moorning	Additional £50	Additional £52
Tenders Permit	-	£25.00 per vessel
Outer Mooring Licence Fee per moorning		£68.00 per season
Vessels Laid up Ashore		
	£5.70 per metre	£5.90 per metre
Winter charges 1 October - 31 March per metre	(Length overall)	(Length overall)
	£14.00 per metre	£14.60 per metre
Summer charges 1 April - 30 September	(Length overall)	(Length overall)
Commercial Operations		
Annual permit for a commercial operator to access launch		
and operate in or from the harbour at any time (without	£200.00	£208.00
additional charge) for non-powered craft		
Alternative Daily charge to access, launch and operate in		
or from the harbour, per person on the water in or on a	C1 00	£1.00
non-powered craft as customers of a commercial	£1.00	
operation		
Daily charge for powered craft, sailing dinghies or yachts		
(which are not a mooring holder) in commercial user to	£10.00	£10.50
access, launch and operate in or from the harbour		
Whelking – mooring holders only. Restrictions during peak		£15.00 per tonne
season May – September – must land outside core hours	-	for mooring
of $10.00 - 18.00$, except by written permission of the		holder
harbourmaster. Must have banksman for vehicle		£18.00 per tonne
movements.	-	for a non-mooring
		holder
Visitors		
Visitors fee - power craft/dinghies/sailing yachts per day	£6.00	£6.50
visitors fee - power craft/dinghies/sailing yachts per week	£38.00	£39.50
Visiting registered fishing vessels	£16.00	£17.00
Launching of sailing dinghies,	£4.00	£4.00
powered craft or day sailing boats	14.00	14.00
Launching of non-powered craft,	£1.00	£1.00
paddleboards, kayaks, windsurfers, etc.	11.00	11.00
Goodwick Storage Compound		
Annual storage – per metre	-	£23.00

Health and Safety

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Petroleum Storage Certificate:	*Fees are set by H&S	*Fees are set by H&S
	fees regulations which	fees regulations which
	are subject to annual review so fees may	are subject to annual review so fees may
	change for the future	change for the future
Up to2,500 litres (annual fee)	£44.00 for each year	£44.00 for each year
	of licence	of licence
2,500 - 50,000 litres	£60.00 for each year	£60.00 for each year
2,300 30,000 miles	of licence	of licence
over 50,000 litres	£125.00 for each	£125.00 for each
over 50,000 miles	year of licence	year of licence
Manufacture and Storage of Explosives:	year of licence	year of licence
Licence to store explosives where a minimum		
separation distance of greater than 0 metres is		
prescribed:	C105.00	C1 05 00
2005 initial store licence- 1 year	£185.00	£185.00
2005 initial store licence- 2 years	£243.00	£243.00
2005 initial store licence - 3 years	£304.00	£304.00
2005 initial store licence – 4 years	£374.00	£374.00
2005 initial store licence - 5years	£423.00	£423.00
Renewal of licence to store explosives where a		
minimum separation of greater than 0 metres is		
required:		
Renewal store licence - 1 year	£86.00	£86.00
Renewal store licence - 2 years	£147.00	£147.00
Renewal store licence - 3 years	£206.00	£206.00
4 years	£266.00	£266.00
5 years	£326.00	£326.00
Licence to store explosives where NO minimum		
separation distance or a 0 metres minimum		
separation distance is required:		
Initial Registration 1 year	£109.00	£109.00
Initial Registration 2 years	£141.00	£141.00
Initial Registration 3 years	£173.00	£173.00
4 years	£206.00	£206.00
5 years	£238.00	£238.00
Renewal of licence to store explosives where NO	2200.00	2200100
minimum separation distance or a 0 metres minimum		
separation distance is prescribed:		
Renewal of registration 1 year	£54.00	£54.00
Renewal of registration 2 years	£34.00 £86.00	£34.00 £86.00
Renewal of registration 3 years	£120.00	£120.00

39 | Page

Pembrokeshire County Council ~ Fees and Charges

4 years	£152.00	£152.00
5 years	£185.00	£185.00
Regulation 16 - varying name of licensee or address of	£36.00	£36.00
site		
Regulation 20 - transfer of licence/registration or	£36.00	£36.00
replacement of licence/registration		
Firework supply licence for all year round supply of	£500.00	£500.00
adult fireworks		

High Hedges Applications

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
High Hedges	£320.00	£320.00

Homelessness *

Charge	2017/18	2018/19
Homeless Hostel – per week	£10.99	£10.99
Properties in Prendergast – per week	£10.00	£10.00

Home Improvements Loans *

Charge	2017/18	2018/19
Loans up to 3 years	10%	10%
Loans taken over 4 – 10 years	15%	15%

Houses into Homes*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
For loans up to £50,000	£295.00	£295.00
For loans from £50,001 - £100,00	£395.00	£395.00
From loans from £100,001 - £150,000	£495.00	£495.00

Houses in Multiple Occupation (HMO's)

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
MANDATORY HMO LICENCING		
Standard Fee (5 Bedrooms)	£450.00	£450.00
Discount for GPLA or other nationally recognised	N/A	N/A
landlord association/scheme £75	N/A	N/A
Charge for each additional bedroom	N/A	N/A
Discount for accredited properties £150	N/A	N/A
Service if Notice HA	N/A	N/A
Works in Default	N/A	N/A

40 | Page

Pembrokeshire County Council ~ Fees and Charges

Renewal of HMO Scheme	N/A	N/A
Housing Grants	N/A	N/A
Selective License Fees – Housing	N/A	N/A
Licence fees corporate buildings	N/A	N/A
Rechargeable works	No set fee/charge	No set fee/charge

Housing *

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Adaptations -Agents fee for grant work	5% of cost of works	5% of cost of works
Jason Corner Oil – council tenant	£10.58	£10.58
owner occupier	£7.67	£7.67

Land Charges / Legal Searches

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Con 29 Plus LLC1	£106.80	£106.80
LLC1	£6.00	£6.00
LLC1 NLIS (Online)	£4.00	£4.00
Con29	£100.80	£100.80
Part II Optional Enquiry	£8.40	£8.40
Part II Optional Enquiry - 1st Question	£27.92	£27.92
Additional Parcel of Land	£14.04	£14.04
Solicitor's Own Enquiry	£18.00	£18.00
Highways Searches		
Written enquires from Solicitors etc. requesting confirmation only of matters contained in a recent Local Authority Search (e.g. highway limits detail).	No charge	No charge
Written enquires from Solicitors etc. where no recent Local Authority Search has been made (written confirmation of highway limits only).	£10.00 (including VAT)	£25.00 (including VAT)
Written enquires from Solicitors etc. where a recent Local Authority Search has been made, to include confirmation of highway limits and road / traffic schemes etc. (Reduced)	£20.00 (including VAT)	£50.00 (including VAT)
Written enquires from Solicitors etc. where no recent Local Authority Search has been made, to include confirmation of highway limits and road / traffic schemes etc. (Detailed)	£35.00 (including VAT)	£94.00 (including VAT)

Personal Search Con29 Enquiries - requesting details on any highway road / traffic schemes. (Voluntary admin. service to carry out searches on their behalf and produce written confirmation). (£18.00 for either road <u>OR</u> traffic scheme requests)	£15.65 (including VAT)	£26.00 (including VAT)

Leisure charges*

Charges	2017/18			2018/19	/19	
	Standard	Loyalty	Passport	Standard	Loyalty	Passport
Loyalty Cards						
Leisure card annual charge - Adult	£10.00	-	-	£10.00	-	-
Leisure card annual charge - Child	£5.00	-	-	£5.00	-	-
Leisure card annual - family of 4	£20.00	-	-	£20.00	-	-
Public Swimming						
Adult	£4.00	£3.00	£2.00	£4.10	£3.10	£2.00
Child/Concessionary	£2.50	£2.10	£1.50	£2.60	£2.20	£1.50
Infants (0-2)	-	-	-	-	-	-
OAP (60+)	-	-	-	-	-	-
Family (2 Adults & 2 Children)	£10.00	£7.80	£5.00	£10.30	£8.00	£5.00
Swimming Lessons						
Child/Concessionary swimming lesson (30 mins)	£5.10	£4.30	£3.50	£5.20	£4.40	£3.50
Adult swimming lessons (30 mins)	£6.40	£5.00	£3.50	£6.60	£5.10	£3.50
1:1 swimming lessons	£21.50	£16.70	£13.00	£22.10	£17.20	£13.40
1:2 swimming Lessons (per person)	£14.20	£11.10	£8.00	£14.60	£11.40	£8.20
Fitness Suite						
Adult Fitness Suite Session	£5.50	£4.50	£2.00	£5.70	£4.60	£2.00
Child/Concessionary Fitness Suite	£4.00	£3.20	£1.50	£4.10	£3.30	£1.50
Kick start	£15.00	£10.00		£15.50	£10.30	
Classes						
Adult Classes/Sports Coaching	£5.50	£4.50	£2.00	£5.70	£4.60	£2.00
Child/Concessionary Classes/Sports Coaching	£4.00	£3.20	£1.50	£4.10	£3.30	£1.50
Racket Sports (Badminton & Table Tennis)						
Adult (per person per 55 mins)	£3.40	£2.70	£2.00	£3.50	£2.80	£2.00

42 | Page

Child/Concessionary (per person per 55 mins)	£2.40	£2.00	£1.50	£2.50	£2.00	£1.50
Squash (per person 55 mins)						
Adult	£3.80	£2.90	£2.00	£3.90	£3.00	£2.00
Child/Concessionary	£2.50	£2.10	£1.50	£2.60	£2.20	£1.50
Health Suite						
Adult Standard	£4.00	£3.00	£2.00	£4.10	£3.10	£2.00
Concessionary	£3.00	£2.00	£1.50	£3.10	£2.10	£1.50
Racket Sports (Indoor Tennis -						
Tennis Centre Only)						
Adult per person	£7.20	£4.80	£2.00	£7.40	£4.90	£2.00
Child/Concessionary per person	£5.10	£3.70	£1.50	£5.20	£3.80	£1.50
Adult Club per court		£16.00			£16.50	
Child Club per court		£12.10			£12.50	
Bowls						
Bowls per person per hour	£3.00	£2.20	£2.00	£3.10	£2.30	£2.00
Standard	£5.00	£2.20	£2.00	E3.10	£2.50	£2.00
Club - New for 2018/19 - per player	_	_		£1.50	_	
per hour			-	11.50		-
Facility Hire						
Adult Sports Hall		£38.00			£39.00	
Child/Concessionary Sports Hall		£28.00			£29.00	
Adult Half Sports Hall		£20.00			£20.60	
Child/Concessionary Half Sports		£15.00			£15.50	
Hall						
Club swimming		£40.00			£41.20	
Athletics						
Adult training	£3.80	£2.70	£2.00	£3.90	£2.80	£2.00
Child/Concessionary Standard	£3.00	£2.00	£1.50	£3.10	£2.00	£1.50
Club Hire		£12.00			£13.00	
All Weather Pitch (Single Hire / 55						
mins)						
Adult (Peak - Sept-March)		£44.00			£45.30	
Child/Concessionary (Peak)		£44.00			£45.30	
Adult - Half Pitch Peak)		£25.00			£25.80	
Child/Concessionary - Half Pitch		£25.00			£25.80	
(Peak)						
Adult (Off Peak - April-Aug)		£25.00			£25.80	
Child/Concessionary (Off Peak)		£25.00			£25.80	
Adult - Half Pitch (Off Peak)	1.	£15.00			£15.50	

Child/Concessionary - Half Pitch		f15	5.00		11	£15.50	
(Off Peak)						115.50	
All Weather Pitch (Block Hire / 55							
mins)							
Adult (Peak - Sept-March)		-	5.67			£37.80	
Child/Concessionary (Peak)		£36	5.67			£37.80	
Adult - Half Pitch Peak)		£20).83			£21.50	
Child/Concessionary - Half Pitch (Peak)		£20).83			£21.50	
Adult (Off Peak - April-Aug)		£20).83			£21.50	
Child/Concessionary (Off Peak)		£20).83			£21.50	
Adult - Half Pitch (Off Peak)		£12	2.50			£12.92	
Child/Concessionary - Half Pitch (Off Peak)		£12	2.50			£12.92	
3G (Single Hire / 55 mins)							
Adult (Peak - Sept-March)		£55	5.00			£56.70	
Child/Concessionary (Peak)		£55	5.00			£56.70	
Adult (Off Peak - April-Aug)		£35	5.00			£36.00	
Child/Concessionary (Off Peak)		£35	5.00			£36.00	
3G (Block Hire / 55 mins)							
Adult (Peak - Sept-March)		£45	5.83			£47.20	
Child/Concessionary (Peak)		£45	5.83			£47.20	
Adult (Off Peak - April-Aug)		£29	9.17			£30.00	
Child/Concessionary (Off Peak)		£29	9.17			£30.00	
Memberships	Μ	thly	I	Annual	N	Ithly	Annual
Joining fee		-		£17.00			£17.00
Passport to leisure	£1	0.00		£120.00	£1	0.00	£100.00
Platinum (Gym, Swim, Classes, Courses (TBC), 1 PT a month, Health Suite, Racket Sports, Climbing)	£3	8.00		£436.00	£3	8.00	£441.00
Gold (Gym, Swim, Classes, Health Suite, Racket Sports)	£23	8.00		£316.00	£2	8.00	£321.00
Silver (Gym, Swim & Health Suite)	£2	2.00		£244.00	£2	2.00	£249.00
Silver (Classes Only)	£2	2.00		£244.00	£2	2.00	£249.00
Bronze (Gym & Swim, Classes, Racket Sports, Health Suite - (Centre Opening time - 4pm Monday - Sunday)	£1	9.90		£218.80	£1	9.90	£223.80

£34.00	£388.00	£34.00	£393.00
634 50	6274.00	624 50	6270.00
£24.50	£274.00	£24.50	£279.00
£18.00	£196.00	£18.00	£201.00
617 50	6100.00	617 50	£195.00
E17.50	£190.00	£17.50	195.00
£50.00	£580.00	£50.00	£585.00
150.00	1300.00	150.00	1989.00
£60.00	£700.00	£60.00	£705.00
	_/ • • • • •		_/ •••••
£7.00	-	£7.00	_
£9.00	_	£9.00	_
-	£20.00	-	£20.00
£10.00	-	£10.00	-
£36.00	-	£36.00	_
£21.50	-	£21.50	-
	Ammunal	N Athles	A
Ινιτηιγ	Annual	IVITITY	Annual
-	£17.00	-	£17.00
-	£324.00	-	£324.00
£23.50	£276.00	£24.50	£276.00
C1C 7F	6100.00	617.00	6100.00
£16.75	£198.00	£17.20	£198.00
£16.75	£198.00	£17.50	£198.00
		£13.75	£162.00
£13.75	£162.00	E15.75	E102.00
£13.75 £19.90	£162.00 £234.00	£13.75	£102.00
£19.90	£234.00	£20.50	£234.00
£19.90 £19.90	£234.00 £234.00	£20.50 £20.50	£234.00 £234.00
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	£24.50 £18.00 £17.50 £50.00 £50.00 £60.00 £10.00 £10.00 £36.00 £11.50 Nthly - 2.21.50	£24.50 £274.00 £18.00 £196.00 £17.50 £190.00 £50.00 £580.00 £50.00 £700.00 £60.00 £700.00 £17.50 £700.00 £50.00 £700.00 £10.00 £700.00 £10.00 £10.00 £10.00 - £10.00 - £10.00 - £10.00 - £10.00 - £10.00 - £10.00 - £10.00 - £10.00 - £10.00 - £10.00 - £10.00 - £10.00 - £10.00 - £21.50 Annual £21.50 £17.00 £17.00 - £23.50 £276.00 £16.75 £198.00	£24.50 £274.00 £24.50 £18.00 £196.00 £18.00 £17.50 £190.00 £17.50 £50.00 £580.00 £50.00 £60.00 £700.00 £60.00 £7.00 £7.00 £000 £17.50 £700.00 £60.00 £60.00 £700.00 £60.00 £17.00 - £7.00 £17.00 - £7.00 £17.00 - £10.00 £10.00 £10.00 - £10.00 - £10.00 £11.00 - £10.00 £11.00 - £10.00 £11.00 - £10.00 £11.50 - £11.50 £11.50 - £21.50 £11.50 £117.00 - £123.50 £276.00 £24.50 £16.75 £198.00 £17.20

Library Service*

Type of charge	2017/2018	2018/19
Loan Fees		
Talking books – adults	£2.00	£2.00
Talking books – Senior Citizens	£1.35	£1.35
Talking books – children	£0.00	£0.00
Talking books – disabled borrowers	£0.00	£0.00
DVDs – adults	£2.60	£2.60
DVDs – Concessions	£1.75	£1.75
New Releases DVDs – adults	£3.30	£3.30
New Releases DVDs – Concessions	£2.20	£2.20
Boxed Set DVDs – adults	£4.30	£4.30
Boxed Set DVDs – concessions	£2.85	£2.85
DVD membership scheme	£21.00	£21.00
DVD membership scheme concession rate	£14.00	£14.00
Other charges		
Fax – UK per sheet	£1.50	£1.50
Fax – International per sheet	£3.00	£3.00
Incoming per sheet	£0.60	£0.60
Reservations	£1.30	£1.30
Reservations concessions	£0.90	£0.90
Inter Library Loans	£5.00	£5.20
	50% of	50% of
Lost or damaged stock items	replacement cost	replacement cost
	charged	charged
Replacement library card – lost	£1.50	£1.50
	Free - If a crime	Free - If a crime
Replacement library card - stolen	number is	number is
	provided.	provided.
Printing and photocopying		
A4 B & W (per copy)	£0.10	£0.10
A4 colour (per copy)	£0.30	£0.30
A3 B & W (per copy)	£0.20	£0.20
A3 colour (per copy)	£0.60	£0.60
Laminating service	£0.50 per A4	£0.50 per A4
Laminating service	£0.75 per A3	£0.75 per A3
Fines – Books and DVDs		
Adults (per day)	£0.15	£0.15
Senior citizens (per day)	£0.10	£0.10
Children	£0.00	£0.00
Disabled borrowers –	£0.10	£0.10
Other borrower categories	£0.00	£0.00

46 | Page

Commission on art sales -library galleries	35%	35%
	£22.00 per 40	£22.00 per 40
Music Scores	copies	copies
Music Scores	(minimum charge	(minimum charge
	£22.00)	£22.00)
Outreach talks (e.g. to groups) – per talk	£34.00	£34.00
Room Hire Charge (AV Room-Fishguard Tapestry)		
Per hour	£13.00	£13.00
Half day	50.00	£50.00
Full day	£100.00	£100.00
Life Hub Consultation Room – per hour	£5.00	£5.00

Licensing Act 2003

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Club Premises certificate or premises licence		
Non- Domestic Rateable value:		
(A) 0 - £4,300	£100.00	£100.00
(B) 4,301 - £33,000	£190.00	£190.00
(C) £33,001 - £87,000	£315.00	£315.00
(D) £87,001 - £125,000	£450.00	£450.00
(E) £125,001 and over	£635.00	£635.00
Annual Fee CPC or PL:		
(A) 0 - £4,300	£70.00	£70.00
(B) 4,301 - £33,000	£180.00	£180.00
(C) £33,001 - £87,000	£295.00	£295.00
(D) £87,001 - £125,000	£320.00	£320.00
(E) £125,001 and over	£350.00	£350.00
Minor variation of CPC or PL	£89.00	£89.00
Theft or loss CPL PL summary	£10.50	£10.50
Change of Name or address	£10.50	£10.50
Change of name, address or club rules	£10.50	£10.50
Additional Fees for premises licence (large scale venues)		VARY BY
contact licensing@pembrokeshire.gov.uk	VARY BY NUMBER	NUMBER OF
	OF ADDITIONAL	ADDITIONAL
	PEOPLE	PEOPLE
Variation DPS on premises licence	£23.00	£23.00
Application to transfer	£23.00	£23.00
Interim authority	£23.00	£23.00
Disapplication of mandatory alcohol condition	£23.00	£23.00
Interest in the premises (right of freeholder)	£21.00	£21.00
TEN	£21.00	£21.00

47 | Page

Pembrokeshire County Council ~ Fees and Charges

Theft loss of TEN	£10.50	£10.50
Provisional statement	£315.00	£315.00
Theft loss of provisional statement	£10.50	£10.50
Personal licence	£37.00	£37.00
Change of name/address	£10.50	£10.50
Theft loss of personal licence	£10.50	£10.50
Renewal of personal licence	£37.00	£37.00

Licensing – Animals*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Animal Boarding <=10	£333.72	£533.00
Animal Boarding <=30	£333.72	£576.00
Animal Boarding > 30	£333.72	£619.00
Breeding Establishments <=10	£351.23	£544.00
Breeding Establishments <=30	£351.23	£615.00
Breeding Establishments > 30	£351.23	£623.00
Doggy Day Care – daily boarding establishment	-	£540.00
Home Boarding	-	£493.00
Pet Animal Act - Pet Shop	£361.53	£561.00
Horse Riding Establishments <=10	£404.79	£430.00
Horse Riding Establishments <=30	£404.79	£565.00
Horse Riding Establishments > 30	£404.79	£820.00
Dangerous Wild Animals + vet fees	£334.75	544.00
Zoo Licence New (4 year) + vet fees	£3,052.00	£4,553.00
Zoo Licence Renewal (6 year) + vet fees	£4,578.00	£6,019.00
Performing Animal Registration	N/A	N/A
Performing Animals Amendments	N/A	N/A
Performing Animals - Copy of Licence	N/A	N/A
Movement permits	N/A	N/A

Licensing Gambling Act 2005

Unlicensed FEC	2017/18	2018/19
Grant	£300.00	£300.00
Renewal	£300.00	£300.00
Existing operator grant	£100.00	£100.00
Change of name/address	£25.00	£25.00
Copy of permit	£15.00	£15.00
Prize Gaming		
Grant (New Application)	£300.00	£300.00
Renewal	£300.00	£300.00
Existing Operator grant	£100.00	£100.00
Change of name	£25.00	£25.00
Copy of permit	£15.00	£15.00
Club gaming		
Grant	£200.00	£200.00
Grant (club premises certificate holder)	£150.00	£150.00
Existing operator Grant	£100.00	£100.00
Variation	£100.00	£100.00
Renewal	£200.00	£200.00
Annual Fee	£50.00	£50.00
Copy of permit	£15.00	£15.00
Club gaming machine permits	*	*
Grant	£200.00	£200.00
Grant (club premises certificate holder)	£150.00	£150.00
Existing operator Grant	£100.00	£100.00
variation	£100.00	£100.00
Renewal	£200.00	£200.00
Annual fee	£50.00	£50.00
Copy of permit	£15.00	£15.00
Licence Premises Gaming Machine permit		
Application fee	£150.00	£150.00
Existing operator fee	£50.00	£50.00
Variation	£100.00	£100.00
Transfer	£25.00	£25.00
annual fee	£50.00	£50.00
Change of name	£25.00	£25.00
Copy of Permit	£15.00	£15.00

49 | Page

Licensed premises automatic notification fee	£50.00	£50.00
Small lottery Registration	£40.00	£40.00
Grant	£40.00	£40.00
Annual fee	£20.00	£20.00
Gambling Act fees		11.10
Bingo club		
New	£2,975.00	£2,975.00
Annual Fee	£850.00	£850.00
Application to vary	£1,487.00	£1,487.00
Application to transfer	£1,020.00	£1,020.00
Application to reinstate	£1,020.00	£1,020.00
Provisional statement	£2,975.00	£2,975.00
New with provisional statement	£1,020.00	£1,020.00
Copy licence	£25.00	£25.00
Notification of change	£50.00	£50.00
Betting Premises		
New	£2,550.00	£2,550.00
Annual Fee	£510.00	£510.00
Application to vary	£1,275.00	£1,275.00
Application to transfer	£595.00	£595.00
Application to reinstate	£807.00	£807.00
Provisional statement	£2,550.00	£2,550.00
New with provisional statement	£1,020.00	£1,020.00
Copy licence	£25.00	£25.00
Notification of change	£50.00	£50.00
Track Betting		
New	£2,125.00	£2,125.00
Annual Fee	£850.00	£850.00
Application to vary	£1,062.00	£1,062.00
Application to transfer	£807.00	£807.00
Application to reinstate	£1,020.00	£1,020.00
Provisional statement	£2,125.00	£2,125.00
New with provisional statement	£807.00	£807.00
Copy licence	£25.00	£25.00
Notification of change	£50.00	£50.00
Adult gaming Centres		
New	£1,700.00	£1,700.00
Annual Fee	£850.00	£850.00
Application to vary	£850.00	£850.00
Application to transfer	£1,020.00	£1,020.00
Application to reinstate	£1,020.00	£1,020.00
Provisional statement	£1,700.00	£1,700.00

50 | Page

New with provisional statement	£1,020.00	£1,020.00
Copy licence	£25.00	£25.00
Notification of change	£50.00	£50.00
Family Entertainment Centre		
New	£1,700.00	£1,700.00
Annual Fee	£637.00	£637.00
Application to vary	£850.00	£850.00
Application to transfer	£807.00	£807.00
Application to reinstate	£807.00	£807.00
Provisional statement	£1,700.00	£1,700.00
New with provisional statement	£807.00	£807.00
Copy licence	£25.00	£25.00
Notification of change	£50.00	£50.00

Local Authority Pollution prevention and control (LAPPC)

EPA authorisations	2017/18	2018/19
Part A(2) Installations - LA IPPC		
Application for Permit	£3,318.00	£3,318.00
Small Waste Incineration Plant	£3,318.00	£3,318.00
Additional fee operating without a permit	£1,137.00	£1,137.00
Annual Subsistence:	*	*
Low	£1,324.00	£1,324.00
Med	£1,486.00	£1,486.00
High	£2,202.00	£2,202.00
Additional fee to subsistence charge for installations subject	£102.00	£102.00
to reporting under E-PRTR regulation		
Additional charges for quarterly payment	£37.00.00	£37.00.00
Late Payment Charge	£51.00.00	£51.00.00
Substantial variation	£1,350.00	£1,350.00
Transfer and surrender	£233.00	£233.00
Partial Transfer	£689.00	£689.00
Surrender	£689.00	£689.00
LAPPC mobile plant charges		
1 authorisation - application fee	£1,629.00	£1,629.00
1 authorisation - Low risk	£637.00	£637.00
1 authorisation - medium risk	£1,020.00	£1,020.00
1 authorisation - High risk	£1,530.00	£1,530.00
2 authorisation - application fee	£1,629.00	£1,629.00
2 authorisation - Low risk	£637.00	£637.00
2 authorisation - medium risk	£1,020.00	£1,020.00

2 authorisation - High risk	£1,530.00	£1,530.00
3 - 7 authorisation - application fee	£972.00	£972.00
3-7 authorisation - Low risk	£381.00	£381.00
3 - 7 authorisation - medium risk	£610.00	£610.00
3 - 7 authorisation - High risk	£914.00	£914.00
over 8 authorisation - application fee	£492.00	£492.00
over 8 authorisation - Low risk	£195.00	£195.00
over 8 authorisation - medium risk	£311.00	£311.00
over 8 authorisation - High risk	£467.00	£467.00
Part B Installations – LAPPC Charges		
Application Fee:		
Operating without permit (other activity)	£1,137.00	£1,137.00
Reduced Fee Activities	£152.00	£152.00
Service Stations, Dry Cleaners		
Waste oil burners under 0.4MW		
Operating without permit (reduced fee)	£68.00.00	£68.00.00
PVRI&II	£252.00	£252.00
Other reduced fee activities	£355.00	£355.00
Any other activity	£1,629.00	£1,629.00
Annual Subsistance charges:		
Reduced Fee Activities		
Service Stations, Dry Cleaners		
Waste oil burners under 0.4MW		
Low Risk	£76.00.00	£76.00.00
Medium Risk	£155.00	£155.00
High Risk	£232.00	£232.00
PVRI&II		
Low Risk	£111.00	£111.00
Medium Risk	£222.00	£222.00
High Risk	£333.00	£333.00
Other reduced fee activities		
Low Risk	£223.00	£223.00
Medium Risk	£359.00	£359.00
High Risk	£542.00	£542.00
Any other activity		
Low Risk	£762.00	£762.00
Medium Risk	£1145.00	£1145.00
High Risk	£1723.00	£1723.00
Addition to subsistence charge for installations subject to	£100.00	£100.00
reporting under E-PRTR regulation		
Additional charges for quarterly payment	£37.00	£37.00
Late Payment Charge	£51.00	£51.00

52 | Page

Transfer - Standard Process	£167.00	£167.00
Partial Transfer - Standard Process	£491.00	£491.00
Surrender – Standard process	£0.00	£0.00
Transfer : Service Stations, Dry Cleaners, Waste oil burners	£0.00	£0.00
< 0.4MW		
Partial Transfer : Service Stations, Dry Cleaners, Waste oil	£46.00	£46.00
burners < 0.4MW		
Variation – Standard process where the substantial change	£1,629.00	£1,629.00
results in new EP activity		
Variation – Standard process where the substantial change	£1,037.00	£1,037.00
does not result in new EP activity		
Variation – Reduced fee activity	£101.00	£101.00

Mobile Homes*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Caravan Pitches:		
Less than 5 – Flat fee applies only	£250.00	£250.00
5 to 20	+£25.00 (£275.00)	+£25.00 (£275.00)
21 to 30	+£50.00 (£300.00)	+£50.00 (£300.00)
31 to 40	+£75.00 (£325.00)	+£75.00 (£325.00)
41 to 50	+£100 (£350.00)	+£100 (£350.00)
51 to 60	+£125 (£375.00)	+£125 (£375.00)
61 to 70	+£150 (£400.00)	+£150 (£400.00)
71 to 80	+£175 (£425.00)	+£175 (£425.00)
81 to 90	+£200 (£450.00)	+£200 (£450.00)
91 to 100	+£225 (£475.00)	+£225 (£475.00)
101 to 110	+£250 (£500.00)	+£250 (£500.00)
111 to 120	+£275 (£525.00)	+£275 (£525.00)
121 to 130	+£300 (£550.00)	+£300 (£550.00)
131 to 140	+£325 (£575.00)	+£325 (£575.00)
141 to 150	+£350 (£600.00)	+£350 (£600.00)
151 to 160	+£375 (£625.00)	+£375 (£625.00)
161 to 170	+£400 (£650.00)	+£400 (£650.00)
171 to 180	+£425 (£675.00)	+£425 (£675.00)
181 to 190	+£450 (£700.00)	+£450 (£700.00)
191 to 200	+£475 (£725.00)	+£475 (£725.00)

MOT rates*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
МОТ	£50.00	£50.00
Re-test	£10.00	£12.00

53 | Page

Pembrokeshire County Council ~ Fees and Charges

Brake Test (Incl VAT)	£12.00	£15.00
Headlight Test (Incl VAT)	£5.00	£5.00

Museum Service*

The second second	2017/10	2010/10
Type of charge	2017/18	2018/19
Scolton – Adult Admission	£3.50	£3.50
Scolton – Children up to 17 Admission	£2.35	£2.35
Scolton – Concessions Admission	£2.35	£2.35
Scolton Family Ticket	£9.35	£9.35
Scolton – Car Park	£2.50	£2.50
Scolton – Car Park season ticket	£20.00	£20.00
Education visits (per child)	£1.50	£1.50
Event admission	Discretion	Discretion
Grounds Venue hire – day (commercial)	£500.00	£500.00
Grounds Venue hire – half day (commercial)	£300.00	£300.00
Guided store tours	£5.00 Adult	£5.00 Adult
	£3.35 Concession	£3.35 Concession
Weddings room hire	£650.00	£650.00
Reception in grounds	£750.00	£750.00
Photos in house	£250.00	£250.00
Use of Walled Garden	£250.00	£250.00
Use of toilet block	£150.00	£150.00
Extra day hire of grounds	£250.00	£250.00

Occupational Health

Type of charge	2017/18	2018/19
Pre-employment HQ – assessment and notification (Paper Screen)	£35.00	£35.00
Pre-employment medical interview OHN/OHA (nurse) with notification	£85.00	£85.00
Pre-employment medical Interview OHP(doctor) with notification	£100.00	£100.00
Medical Interview OHP with report	£175.00	£175.00
Medical Interview OHA/OHN with report	£85.00	£85.00
Medical report by OHP – extract from notes only	£70.00	£70.00
Audiometry Screening	£50.00	£50.00
Non-attendance fee	£100.00	£100.00
Preparation of medical notes for external medical or legal adviser(s) / insurance companies etc.	£40.00	£40.00
Statutory Health Surveillance – Pembrokeshire Housing		
Audiometry	£50.00	£50.00

54 | Page

Spirometry	£50.00	£50.00
HAVs	£25.00	£25.00
Skin Assessment	£25.00	£25.00
OH Physician Assessment, Interview& Mgmnt Report	£175.00	£175.00
Manual Handling		1.11
Manual Handling	£280.00	£320.00

** All GP and Specialist reports requested by the Occupational Health Unit to assist with advice to the company/department to be paid for in addition to the above. Referral for Musculoskeletal (physiotherapy etc) and face-face counselling to be paid for by employer

Pest Control*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
First visit (where chargeable) fleas, bedbugs, ants, flies, cockroaches, wasps and bees.	£78.00	£78.00
Mice and rats	£78.00	£78.00
Charge per Visit after Initial 2 Visits	£30.00	£30.00
Advisory visits	£30.00	£30.00

Planning Policy*

Charge		2017/18		2018/19
Planning copy	£24.00 per copy	y (£12 maps, £12	£24.00 per copy	y (£12 maps, £12
	text, P&P f	E4.60, CD is free)	text, P&P	£4.60, CD is free
Size of Paper	Mono	Colour	Mono	Colour
Any copies less than £1 – no charge, £1 and over see below				
A4	£0.10 per page	£0.30 per page	£0.10 per page	£0.30 per page
A3	£0.20 per page	£0.60 per page	£0.20 per page	£0.60 per page
A2	£0.40 per page	£1.20 per page	£0.40 per page	£1.20 per page
A1	£0.80 per page	£2.40 per page	£0.80 per page	£2.40 per page
AO	£1.60 per page	£4.80 per page	£1.60 per page	£4.80 per page

Planning – Pre-Application Services

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Category of Proposed Development		
1. Householder developments	£25.00	£25.00
2. The erection of dwellinghouses		
(a) Where –		
i. The numberof dwellinghouses to be created by the	£250.00	£250.00
proposed development is one to nine		

2018-2019

55 | Page

ii. The number of dwellinghouses to be created by the proposed development is 10 to 24	£600.00	£600.00
iii. The number of dwellinghousesto be created by the	£1,000.00	£1,000.00
proposed development exceeds 24	11,000.00	11,000.00
(b) Where the number of dwellinghouses to be created is not		
known and –		
i. The proposed site area does not exceed 0.49 hectares.	£250.00	£250.00
ii. The proposed site area is 0.5 to 0.99 hectares	£600.00	£600.00
iii. The proposed site area exceeds 0.99 hectares	£1,000.00	£1,000.00
3. The erection of buildings (other than dwelling houses)		,
(a) Where –		
i. The area of the gross floor space to be created by the	£250.00	£250.00
proposed development does not exceed 999 square		
metres,		
ii. the area of the gross floor space to be created by the	£600.00	£600.00
proposed development is 1,000 to 1,999 sqaure metres,		
iii. the area of the gross floor space to be created by the	£1,000.00	£1,000.00
proposed development exceeds 1,999 square metres		,
(b) where the gross floor space to be created by the proposed		
development is not known and –		
i. the proposed site area does not exceed 0.49 hectares	£250.00	£250.00
ii. the proposed site area is 0.5 to 0.99 hectares	£600.00	£600.00
iii. the proposed site area exceeds 0.99 hectares	£1,000.00	£1,000.00
4. The making of a material change in the use of a building or		
land		
(a) Where the request for pre-application services realtes to a		
proposed application for permission for a material change in		
the use of a building and –		
i. The area of the gross floor space of the proposed	£250.00	£250.00
development does not exceed 999 square metres		
ii. Where the area of the gross floor space of the proposed	£600.00	£600.00
development is 1,000 to 1,999 square metres.		
iii. Where the area of the gross floor space of the proposed		
development exceeds 1,999 square metres.	£1,000.00	£1,000.00
(b) Where the request for pre-application services relates to a		
proposed application for permission for a material change in		
the use of land and –		
i. the site area does not exceed 0.49 hectares	£250.00	£250.00
ii. the site area is 0.5 to 0.99 hectares,	£600.00	£600.00
iii. the site area exceeds 0.99 hectares	£1,000.00	£1,000.00
5. The winning and working of minerals or the use of land for	£600.00	£600.00
mineral working deposits (1)		
6. Waste development	£600.00	£600.00

(1) For the definition of "mineral-working deposit" see section 336 of the 1990 Act

Planning Services

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Photocopying charges - copies less than £1.00	£0.00	£0.00
no charge*	£0.00	£0.00
A4 – mono*	£0.10	£0.10
A4 Colour*	£0.30	£0.30
A3 mono*	£0.20	£0.20
A3 colour*	£0.60	£0.60
A2 mono*	£0.40	£0.40
A2 colour*	£1.20	£1.20
A1 mono*	£0.80	£0.80
A1colour*	£2.40	£2.40
A0 mono*	£1.60	£1.60
A0 colour*	£4.80	£4.80
Outline planning - up to 2.5 hectares	£380.00 per 0.01	£380.00 per 0.01
	hectare	hectare
More than 2.5 hectares	£9,500 + £100 per 0.1	£9,500 + £100 per 0.1
	hectare	hectare
Householder Applications, full, alterations or	C100.00	c100.00
extensions - single dwelling	£190.00	£190.00
Full applications, extension or alteration 2 or	00.000	00.000
more dwellings	£380.00	£380.00
New dwellings up to and including 50	£380 per dwelling	£380 per dwelling
New dwellings(more than 50) up to a	£19,000 + £100 per	£19,000 + £100 per
maximum fee of £287,500	additional dwelling	additional dwelling
Full application - erection of building not		
dwellings, glass house, agricultural or plant nor		
machinery		
Increase of floor space or no more than 40m ²	£190.00	£190.00
Increase of floor space more than 40m ² but no	00.0900	00,000
more than 75 m ²	£380.00	£380.00
Increase of floor space more than 75 m ² or	6200 00 fam an al 75m2	(200.00 fam.e.s.h. 75m.2
part thereof to a maximum of £287,500	£380.00 for each 75m2	£380.00 for each 75m2
Erection of a building (on land used for		
agriculture for agricultural purposes)		
Site area - not more than 465m ²	£70.00	£70.00
More than 465 m ² but not more than 540 m ²	£380.00	£380.00

Site area more than 540 m ²	£380.00 for the first 540	£380.00 for the first 540
	m ² + £380.00 for each	m ² + £380.00 for each
	75 m ² or part thereof in	75 m ² or part thereof in
	excess of 540 m ² to a	excess of 540 m ² to a
	maximum of £287,500	maximum of £287,500
Erection of glasshouses on land used for the		
purposes of agricultural		
Site area no more than 465 m ²	£70.00	£70.00
Site area more than 465 m ²	£2,150.00	£2,150.00
Full application -erection, alterations,	£385.00 for each 0.1	£385.00 for each 0.1
replacement of plant and machinery - Site area	hectare (or part thereof)	hectare (or part thereof)
not more than 5 hectares		
Site area - More than 5 hectares	£19,000 + additional	£19,000 + additional
	£100.00 for each 0.1	£100.00 for each 0.1
	hectare or part thereof	hectare or part thereof
	in excess of 5 hectares	in excess of 5 hectares
	to a maximum of	to a maximum of
	£287,500	£287,500
Applications other than building works		
Car parks, service roads or other accesses	£190.00	£190.00
Waste(use of land for disposal of refuse or		
waste materials or deposit of material		
remaining after extraction or storage of		
minerals - existing users		
Site area Not more than 15 hectares	£190.00 for each 0.1	£190.00 for each 0.1
	hectare or part thereof	hectare or part thereof
site area more than 15 hectares	£28,500 + £100.00 for	£28,500 + £100.00 for
	each 0.1 hectare or part	each 0.1 hectare or part
	thereof in excess of 15	thereof in excess of 15
	hectares up to a	hectares up to a
	maximum of £74,800	maximum of £74,800
Operations connected with the exploratory		
drilling for oil or natural gas:		
Site area - not more than 7.5 hectares	£380.00 for each 0.1	£380.00 for each 0.1
	hectare or part there of	hectare or part there of
More than 7.5 hectares	£28,500 + additional	£28,500 + additional
	£100.00 for each 0.1	£100.00 for each 0.1
	hectare (or part thereof	hectare (or part thereof
	in excess of 7.5 hectares	in excess of 7.5 hectares
	up to a maximum of	up to a maximum of
	£287,500	£287,500
Applications other than building works -		
mining and working of minerals		

58 | Page

Site area not more than 15 hectares	£190.00 for each 0.1	£190.00 for each 0.1
	hectares (or part	hectares (or part
	thereof)	thereof)
site area more than 15 hectares	£28,500 + additional	£28,500 + additional
	£100.00 for each 0.1	£100.00 for each 0.1
	hectare (or part thereof	hectare (or part thereof
	in excess of 15 hectares	in excess of 15 hectares
	up to a maximum of	up to a maximum of
	£74,800	£74,800
Site area - any site area	£190.00 for each 0.1	£190.00 for each 0.1
	hectare or part thereof	hectare or part thereof
	up to a maximum of	up to a maximum of
	£287,500	£287,500
Lawful development certificate - in breach of	Same as full application	Same as full application
planning condition	£380.00	£380.00
Existing use LDC - lawful not to comply with	£190.00	£100.00
particular condition	£190.00	£190.00
LDC - proposed use	Half the price of	Half the price of
	application – £190	application – £190
Prior approval - agricultural and forestry		
buildings & operations or demolition of	£80.00	£80.00
buildings		
Telecommunications code systems operations	£380.00	£380.00
Application for removal or variation of a		
condition following grant of planning	£190.00	£190.00
permission		
Application for approval of reserved matters	Full fee due or if full fee	Full fee due or if full fee
following outline approval	paid then £385.00	paid then £385.00
Change of use of a building to use as one or	Not more than 50	Not more than 50
more separate dwelling houses, or other cases	dwellings - £380.00 for	dwellings - £380.00 for
	each dwelling	each dwelling
	£19,000 + £100.00 for	£19,000 + £100.00 for
	each in excess of 50 to a	each in excess of 50 to a
	maximum of £287,500	maximum of £287,500
Change of use of a building for 1 or more	Not more than 50	Not more than 50
separate dwellings	dwellings - £380.00 for	dwellings - £380.00 for
	each dwelling	each dwelling
	More than 50 dwellings	More than 50 dwellings
	£19,000 +£100.00 for	£19,000 +£100.00 for
	1.1. (each in excess of 50 to a
	each in excess of 50 to a	
	each in excess of 50 to a maximum of 287,500	maximum of 287,500
Other material change of use of a building or land		

£100.00	£100.00
£100.00	£100.00
£380.00	£380.00
£20.00	£30.00
230.00	130.00
£95.00	£95.00
£30.00	£30.00
E30.00	150.00
£95.00	£95.00
	£100.00 £380.00 £30.00 £95.00 £30.00

Port Health

Port Health Charges:	2017/18	2018/2019
Ship Sanitation Certificate- Inspection Charges		
Weekend Surcharge Added to All Categories Below	£32.00	£32.00
Up to 1,000	£80.00	£80.00
1,001 to 3,000	£115.00	£115.00
3,001 to 10,000	£175.00	£175.00
10,001 to 20,000	£230.00	£230.00
20,001 to 30,000	£295.00	£295.00
Over 30,000	£350.00	£350.00
With exception of:		
Vessels with capacity to carry between 50 and 1,000	£350.00	£350.00
More than 1,000	£600.00	£600.00
Water Sampling:		
Visit	£100.00	£114.00
Microbiological Examination	£10.25	£10.25
Chemical Examination	£114.00 + VAT.	£114.00 + VAT.
	Plus portion of	Plus portion of
	courier costs	courier costs
Disposing of expired medicines from ships - Visit Charge	£100.00	£114.00

Property Services*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Professional fees		
Minimum fee for purchaser	£500.00	£570.00
Maximum Fee for purchaser	£10,000.00	£10,000.00

2018-2019

60 | Page

Sale Price - £0 - 25,000	2.25%	2.25%
Sale Price - £25,001 - £200,000	1.75%	1.75%
Sale Price - £200,001 - £500,000	1.25%	1.25%
£500,001 and more	0.90%	0.90%
The above fees are for the disposal of land not being marketed party.	by PCC where a request is recei	ved from an interested
Lancos /liconsos /normissions or right	£500.00 + £250.00	£500.00 + £250.00
Leases/licenses/permissions or right	legal fees	legal fees
Market stall/lock up unit (not bare table)	£100.00	£100.00
Landlord consent /subletting / assignments /	£250.00	£250.00
alienation / change of use etc		
Retrospective landlord consent	£500.00	£500.00
Sale of freehold reversion to a sitting tenant –	£400.00	£270.00
Payment in Advance and payable whether or not	+ £200.00 legal fees	+ £200.00 legal fees
the matter proceeds	1 1200.00 legal lees	
	8% of the agreed	8% of the agreed
Dilanidations	settlement figure,	settlement figure,
Dilapidations	minimum fee of	minimum fee of
	£250.00	£250.00
Events licence commercial - £250 bond also to be		
paid prior to the event which is returned if no	£50.00	£320.00
damage takes place during the event		
Events licence Charitable – Viable charging	60.00	co oo
mechanism to be developed	£0.00	£0.00
Licence for Temporary Occupation	£500.00	£325.00
Wayleave/Easement/Right of Way – not including	65.00.00	65.00.00
statutory undertakers	£500.00	£500.00
Copy of Agreements	£25.00	£40.00

Public Protection General Advice

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Food Safety Business Advice per hr (minimum 2hrs)	£45.00	£51.00
Health and Safety Business Advice per hour (minimum of 2hrs)	-	£51.00
Primary Authority Food / Health & Safety Business Advice (subject to specific requirements)	Individual Contracts negotiated on a case by case basis	Individual Contracts negotiated on a case by case basis

Scrap Metal Dealers*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
New Application - Site (3 YEARS)	£370.00	£422.00

2018-2019

61 | Page

Pembrokeshire County Council ~ Fees and Charges

New Application Collector	£240.00	£274.00
Renewal Application - Site (3 YEARS)	£330.00	£376.00
Renewal Application - Collector	£240.00	£274.00
Variation application - Site	£70.00	£80.00
Variation application - Collector	£70.00	£80.00
Variations address/vehicle/contact details		

Sex Establishments*

Charges	2017/18	2018/2019
Grant	£302.00	£344.00
Variation	£145.00	£165.00
Renewal	£263.00	£300.00

Section 38 Agreement

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Written request for copies of an existing Section 38 / 278 Agreement.		
50 / 278 Agreement.		
(a) A4 copies (including only an extract of site layout plan from the Agreement drawings)	£10.00	£10.00
(b) A4 and like for like size copy drawings	Varies (min £20.00)	Varies (min £20.00)
(c) Greater than A2 size drawings	£5.00 per copy	£5.00 per copy
(d) Inspection fee	8%	8%
(e) Plan Fee	£500.00	£500.00
Commuted sums*		
Adoption of non-standard items-		
20 years maintenance:		
General Items	£ Varies	£ Varies
Soak away drainage	100% build cost	100% build cost

Skin piercing (including tattooing)*

Charges	2017/18	2017/18

Skin piercing registration- Initial (One-off Payment)	£212.00	£242.00
Skin piercing registration- Add person (One-off Payment)	£106.00	£121.00
Social Care*		11

Charges 2017/18 2018/19 (A) Service Delivery Falling under Non-Residential Charging – to a collective Maximum of £80.00 per week per client Home and Community Support Services Personal care and general support in £14.60 16.00 the home and community – Per Hour Day Opportunities – Charges to other LA's, Private Residential Home Providers £38.90 £38.90 accessing Day Services – Per Day Direct Payments – Respite in Registered Care Home – Per Week £546.53 £572.77 Dependent upon the client need Residential Stay – Short Term – Less than 8 consecutive weeks – Per Week £546.53 £572.77 Dependent upon the client need **Direct Payments** Home and Community Services -To levy a charge to be Including personal care, personal consistent with the direct assistants and day opportunities payment rate provided in the community Day Opportunities: Procured – External – Per Day £23.70 £31.30 Deliviered – PCC Facilities – Per Day £23.70 £26.53 Bespoke – Per Day Bespoke Short Breaks in Non-Residential Settings Per Day To ensure consistency with charges Bespoke levied to those who have short breaks in registered homes Adult Placements/Shared Lives (i) Care and Support in Adult Placement £10.29 (Short Term) – Per Night (ii) Day Opportunities – Per Hour £2.10 _ (B) Flat Rated Charges

Community Alarms – Pendant Alarm		
linked to monitoring service – Per Week		
Disablement Exemption Certificate	£1.83	£2.20
Without Certificate	£2.20	£2.64
Meals on Wheels/Meals provided in	64.24	64.77
Social Care Day Services – Per Meal	£4.34	£4.77
(C) Residential Services		
Temporary – After 8 weeks consecutive		CE 70 77
weeks – 52 weeks – Per Week	£546.53	£572.77
Permanent - Bought In:		
Residential – Per Week	£546.53	CE 72 77
Residential – EMI – Per Week	£540.53 £570.98	£572.77 £598.20
Nursing – Per Week	£570.98 £552.81	£598.20 £579.60
Nursing – EMI – Per Week	£552.81 £584.74	£579.60 £613.37
The charge the client pays is based on a	£584.74	£613.37
financial assessment		
Permanent PCC – Per Week		
Phased over 3 year period to align to	£395.00	£445.51
charges for external providers		
(D) Deferred Payments		
Deferred Payments – Interest Charged	-	1.83%
Other Charges		
Room booking – Pennar	Training room £50.00 half	Training room £50.00 half
	day £100.00 full day	day £100.00 full day
Training - Family Information Service	EYDCP courses run and	EYDCP courses run and
	external bodies pay the	external bodies pay the
	cost as and when used	cost as and when used
Holly House charge for out of county	was charged £300.00 per	To be Confirmed
child	night in 2011	To be commed
CAFCASS family Law cases	£50.00 per hour non	Working Together for
	supervised contact,	Children (Course) £150.00
	£100.00 per hour	
	Supervised contact	per course

Street Naming and Numbering*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Changing a property name	£25.00	£36.00
Business Addresses and Change of Business Addressses	£25.00	£36.00

64 | Page

Naming and numbering a street on request (Larger	£150.00	£150.00
Schemes on a case by case basis) plus:		
a) per plot up to 19		£20.00
b) +£15.00 per plot 20 to 49		£15.00
c) +£10.00 per plot 50+	-	£10.00
Per additional street	+£20.00	Replaced with Above
Changes to development layout after notification	£150.00	£200.00
	+£50.00 per plot	+£50.00 per plot
Confirmation of Address to a solicitor/conveyance by letter	£30.00	£30.00

Street Works*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Skip	£30.00 per month or part	£45.00 per month or part
	thereof	thereof
Scoffolding or other structure	£40.00 per month or part	£55.00 per month or part
Scaffolding or other structure	thereof	thereof
	Temporary excavation -	Temporary excavation -
	£300.00 per application	£370.00 per application
Temporary excavation and deposit of		
materials	Deposit of materials £15.00	
	per application plus £20.00	Charges Removed
	per 7 days or part thereof	
Hoarding or Fence per application	£40.00	£70.00
(initial Fee)	E40.00	£70.00
Hoarding or Fence - supervision per	£40.00	£50.00
month or part thereof	140.00	150.00
Vehicular crossing per application -	£90.00	£140.00
individual property	190.00	L140.00
Vehicular crossing per application -	£180.00	£190.00
more than 1 property	1100.00	
Street Works Licence to place, retain		
and maintain apparatus in the street.	£300.00	£460.00
To serve up to 2 dwellings		
3 or more Dwellings (per Dwelling)	£50.00	£50.00
+ Street Works Licence	Per extra dwelling	Per extra dwelling
To Repair/Renew/Maintain EXISTING		
apparatus in a street where Street	£225.00	£345.00
works licence has not been granted	1223.00	1343.00
under the relevant legislation		
To Repair/Renew/Maintain existing		
apparatus where there is an existing	£200.00	£255.00
or valid street care licence		

2018-2019

65 | Page

An additional fee will apply in the		
case of an excavation longer than 200		
metres, each length of 200 metres	£200.00	£210.00
within the length of that excavation		
or the balance of such length.		
Installation of above ground	C125.00	6150.00
apparatus i.e. notice boards, signs	£125.00	£150.00
Defect 1's – Section 72 Utility Defects:		
Per Stage (Max 3 stages)	£47.50	£47.50
3 rd Party Report	£68.50	£68.50
Church Mandre Fired Develop Nation	£120.00 - Discounted to	£120.00 - Discounted to
Street Works Fixed Penalty Notice	£80.00 if paid within 28 days	£80.00 if paid within 28 days
Section 74 – Overrun Occupancy	£100.00 - £500.00	£100.00 - £500.00
Signing/Lighting/Guarding – Utility		
Company Traffic Management Non	£68.00	£68.00
Comliance		
Inspection Charges (per inspection)	£50.00	£50.00

Street Trading*

Charge	2017/18	2018/19
Short Term (maximum of 30 days per year) this is		
designated for casual traders wishing to trade within	£16.79	£16.79
consented streets for up to a maximum of 30 days in	per day	per day
a period of 12 months.		
Medium term (maximum 90 days trade per year) this	£755.53	£755.53
is designated for seasonal traders in consented	per period	per period
streets for up to a maximum of 90 consecutive days.	per period	per period
Long Term (all year) this is designated for those	£1532.05	£1532.05
individuals wishing to trade in consent streets for	per period	per period
periods longer than 90 days.	per period	per period
Market (Annual)	£755.53	£755.53
Cafe Culture Tenby (During pedestrianisation scheme	£100.00	£100.00
period only)	1100.00	1100.00
Cafe culture other locations (all year)	£30.00/ table	£30.00/table
cale culture other locations (an year)	£15.00/Chair	£15.00/chair
Application fee (one off), for short, medium and long	£90.00	£90.00
term	190.00	190.00
Occasional (maximum 10 days trade per year) this is		
designed for traders wishing to trade in consent	£25.00 (per day)	£25.00 (per day)
streets for up to a maximum of 10 days in a 12 month		
period, no requirement for application fee.		

Mabile food outlet (non fixed nitch)	£125.00 registration	£12.00 registration
Mobile food outlet (non fixed pitch)	fee per year	fee per year

Summons/Liability Order

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Summons	£44.00	£44.00
Liability	£23.00	£23.00
Magistrates fee	£3.00	£3.00

Taxis*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Knowledge Test – incl. one resit of necessary	£49.00	£49.00
Private Hire/ Hackney Carriage		
New Vehicle HC <8 years/ >8 years (inc MOT x2)	£278.00/£330.00	£278.00/£330.00
New Vehicle Ph <8 years/ >8 years (inc MOT x2)	£278.00/£330.00	£278.00/£330.00
Renewal HC <8 years/ >8 years	£242.00/£294.00	£242.00/£294.00
Renewal PH <8 years/ >8 years	£242.00/£294.00	£242.00/£294.00
Vehicle licence transfer	£80.00 + PLATES	£80.00 + PLATES
Drivers- new licence	£149.00 + DBS fee	£149.00 + DBS fee
Drivers - renewal licence	£129.00 + DBS fee	£129.00 + DBS fee
Drivers – New (3 year)	£240.00 + DBS fee	£240.00 + DBS fee
Hackney Carriage and private Hire trailer (new/renewal/multiple)	£88.00/£65.00/£49.00	£88.00/£65.00/£49.00
Test Fee Retest	N/A	N/A
Private Hire Operator (3 year licence)	£685.00	£685.00
Replacement badge	£8.00	£8.00
Deplessment plates	£16.00 plate external,	£16.00 plate external,
Replacement plates	£9.00 internal plate	£9.00 internal plate
DBS - administration cost		
	£199.00 Plus	£199.00 Plus
Horse drawn carriage/rickshaw application	veterinary inspection	veterinary inspection
Those drawn carriage/rickshaw application	costs and carriage	costs and carriage
	inspection costs	inspection costs
Horse drawn carriage/rickshaw driver	£184.00 + DBS fee	£184.00 + DBS fee

Temporary Road Closures*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Temporary Traffic Restriction Order (sec.14 RTRA) Administration Fee Advertising costs recharging	£430.00 Recharged	£505.00 Recharged

67 | Page

£320.00	£375.00
C420.00	
£430.00	£505.00
£320.00	£375.00
C420.00	
£430.00	£505.00
£195.00	£230.00
£100.00	£117.00
£0.00	£0.00
	£430.00 £320.00 £430.00 £195.00 £100.00

Tourist Attraction Signs*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Tourist directional sign		
Administration fee	C108.00	C12C 00
Manufacture and installation is site specific and is	£108.00	£126.00
recharged on real costs.		
Other signs Manufacture and installation is site specific and		
is recharged on real costs.		

Trading Standards

Weights & Measures	2017/18	2018/19	Fee Subject to Addition of VAT
Hourly Rate for inspector weights and measures	£82.67	£85.56	Yes
A. Measuring Instruments Directive			
	2017/18	2018/19	Fee Subject to Addition of VAT
In order to reflect additional costs associated with examination, testing and documentation, and maintenance of MID notified body status, certain classes of instrument covered by MID should be subject to additional charges, as follows:			
Automatic discontinuous totalisers, automatic rail weighbridges, automatic catchweighers, automatic	No extra charge	No extra charge	Yes

	2017/18	2018/19	Addition of VAT
			Fee Subject to
 sampling 5. The establishment of calibration curves from templates 6. Templates graduated in millilitres 7. Testing or other services in pursuance of a Community obligation other than EC initial or partial verification C. Weights 			under (1)
 Examining, testing, certifying, stamping, authorising or reporting on special weighing or measuring equipment at the place where the service is provided. Such types of equipment, specifically excluded from tables (C) to (I) below, include: 1. Automatic or totalising weighing machines 2. Equipment designed to weigh loads in motion 3. Bulk fuel measuring equipment tested following a Regulation 65 or 66 occurrence under the 1983 Regulations or Regulation 23 or 24 occurrence under the 1988 Regulations 4. Weighing or measuring equipment tested by means of statistical 	£82.67 p/hr	£85.56p/hr	Addition of VATYes, unless1. Under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements) Regs 19882. In pursuance of a Community obligation other than
B. Special Weighing and Measuring E	2017/18	2018/19	Fee Subject to
Note: Fees increase for initial MID con		t not subsequent re	verification.
Capacity serving measuresMaterial measures of length	25% surcharge	25% surcharge	Yes
 Measuring instruments for liquid fuel and lubricants Measuring instruments for liquid fuel delivered from road tankers 	10% surcharge	10% surcharge	Yes
gravimetric filling instruments and beltweighersCold water meters			

69 | Page

Weights Full hourly rate for first hour, thereafter £42.55ph D. Measures	£82.67 p/hr (N.B discount)	£85.56 p/hr (N.B discount)	Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements) Regs 1988
D. Measures			Fee Subject to
	2017/18	2018/19	Addition of VAT
Linear measures not exceeding 3 m, for each scale	£10.29 each	£10.65 each	Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements) Regs 1988
Capacity measures, without divisions, not exceeding 1 litre	£7.70 each	£7.97 each	Yes
Cubic ballast measures (other than brim measures)	£182.02 each	£188.39 each	Yes
Liquid capacity measures for making up and checking average quantity packages	£28.77 each	£29.78 each	Yes
Templates			
Per scale - first item	£50.03 each	£51.78 each	Yes
Second and subsequent items	£18.93 each	£19.59 each	Yes
E. Weighing Instruments			
	2017/18	2018/19	Fee Subject to Addition of VAT
Non-NAWI			
Not exceeding 1 tonne	£65.34 each	£67.63 each	Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements) Regs 1988
Exceeding 1 tonne to 10 tonne	£105.85 each	£109.55 each	Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements) Regs 1988
Exceeding 10 tonnes	£221.05 each	£228.79 each	Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements) Regs 1988

Certification of Weighbridge			No VAT.
Operators	£82.67 p/hr	£85.56 per hour	Minimum charge
•			of half an hour
NAWI	1		
Not exceeding 1 tonne	£108.75 each	£112.56 each	Yes
Exceeding 1 tonne to 10 tonne	£168.33 each	£174.21 each	Yes
Exceeding 10 tonnes	£368.46 each	£381.36 each	Yes
When testing instruments			
incorporating remote display or			
printing facilities, and where			
completion of the test requires a	50% surcharge	50% surcharge	Yes
second person or a second series of			and the second se
tests by the same person, an			
additional fee may be charged			
Note: When supplying specialist equipment (in	-		in and test weights, etc)
an additional fee may be charged hourly, daily		ling to circumstance	
F. Measuring Instruments for Intoxicat	ing Liquor		
	2017/18	2018/19	Fee Subject to Addition of VAT
Not exceeding 150ml	£17.92 each	£18.55 each	Yes
Other	£20.72 each	£21.45 each	Yes
G. Measuring Instruments for Liquid Fo	uel and Lubricants		
	2017/18	2018/19	Fee Subject to
			Addition of VAT
Container type (not subdivided)	£75.12 each	£77.75 each	Addition of VAT Yes
Container type (not subdivided) Single/multi-outlets (nozzles)	£75.12 each	£77.75 each	
	£75.12 each	£77.75 each	
	£75.12 each	£77.75 each	Yes
	£75.12 each £122.54 each	£77.75 each £126.83 each	Yes Yes, unless under
Single/multi-outlets (nozzles)			Yes Yes, unless under the Measuring
Single/multi-outlets (nozzles)			Yes Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC
Single/multi-outlets (nozzles)			Yes Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements)
Single/multi-outlets (nozzles)			Yes Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements) Regs 1988
Single/multi-outlets (nozzles)			Yes Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements) Regs 1988 Yes, unless under
Single/multi-outlets (nozzles) First nozzle tested, per site	£122.54 each	£126.83 each	Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements) Regs 1988 Yes, unless under the Measuring
Single/multi-outlets (nozzles) First nozzle tested, per site	£122.54 each	£126.83 each	Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements) Regs 1988 Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC
Single/multi-outlets (nozzles) First nozzle tested, per site	£122.54 each	£126.83 each	Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements) Regs 1988 Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements)
Single/multi-outlets (nozzles) First nozzle tested, per site	£122.54 each	£126.83 each	Yes Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements) Regs 1988 Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements) Regs 1988
Single/multi-outlets (nozzles) First nozzle tested, per site Each additional nozzle tested	£122.54 each	£126.83 each	Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements) Regs 1988 Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements) Regs 1988 Yes, unless under
Single/multi-outlets (nozzles) First nozzle tested, per site Each additional nozzle tested Testing of peripheral electronic	£122.54 each £75.28 each	£126.83 each £77.91 each	Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements) Regs 1988 Yes, unless under the Measuring Instruments (EEC Requirements) Regs 1988 Yes, unless under the Measuring

			Yes, unless under
Testing of credit card acceptor (per unit, regardless of no. of	£82.67 p/hr	£85.56 p/hr	the Measuring Instruments (EEC
slots/nozzles/pumps)			Requirements) Regs 1988
H. Road Tanker Fuel Measuring Equipme	ent (Above 100 Litres	5)	
	2017/18	2018/19	Fee Subject to
			Addition of VAT
Meter measuring systems			
			Yes, unless under
			the Measuring
Wet hose with two testing liquids	£263.01 each	£272.22 each	Instruments (EEC
			Requirements)
			Regs 1988
			Yes, unless under
			the Measuring
Wet hose with three testing liquids	£306.85 each	£317.59 each	Instruments (EEC
			Requirements)
			Regs 1988
			Yes, unless under
		(202.42	the Measuring
Dry hose with two testing liquids	£292.20 each	£302.43 each	Instruments (EEC
			Requirements)
			Regs 1988
			Yes, unless under the Measuring
Dry hose with three testing liquids	£336.21 each	£247.08 oach	Instruments (EEC
by nose with three testing indulus		£347.98 each	Requirements)
			Regs 1988
			Yes, unless under
			the Measuring
Wet/dry hose with two testing liquids	£409.11 each	£423.43 each	Instruments (EEC
wet/ury hose with two testing inquites		1423.43 Cach	Requirements)
			Regs 1988
			Yes, unless under
			the Measuring
Wet/dry hose with three testing	£437.35 each	£452.66 each	Instruments (EEC
liquids			Requirements)
			Regs 1988
Dipstick measuring systems			0
Up to 7,600 litres (for calibration of			
each compartment and production of chart)	£178.96 each	£185.22 each	Yes

72 | Page

Over 7,600 litres, basic fee, plus additional charge	£82.67 p/hr	£85.56 p/hr	Yes
Initial dipstick	£20.71 each	£21.43 each	Yes
Spare dipstick	£20.71 each	£21.43 each	Yes
Replacement dipstick (including examination of compartment)	£45.47 each	£47.06 each	Yes
I. Certificate of errors			
	2017/18	2018/19	Fee Subject to Addition of VAT
For supplying a certificate containing results of errors found on testing (certificate supplied upon request of the submitter; fee applies when no other fee is payable).	£53.30 each	£55.17 each	Yes
Verification after adjustment – No VAT,	Verification after rep	air – Charge VAT	

Translation*

Charges	2016/17	2017/18
Translation	Varies depends on request and	Varies depends on request and
	recharged based on real cost.	recharged based on real cost.

Transport (Passenger)*

Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Lost OAP bus pass	£5.00	£5.00
Lost School transport pass	£5.00	£5.00
Stolen bus pass	No fee if crime	No fee if crime
	reference given	reference given

Waste Collection*

Trade Waste Charges	2017/18	2018/19
Bags - Blue trade waste 20 bag roll	£45.10	£46.45
Bags - mixed recycling	£10.00	£10.00
Bags - 23 litre food waste 60 roll	£0.00	£0.00
Bins - General non recyclable 240 litres	£8.39	£8.64
Bins - General non recyclable 660 litres	£20.48	£21.09
Bins - General non recyclable 1100 litres	£25.86	£26.64
Food Waste - 120ltr bin	£2.50	£2.50
Food Waste - 23ltr caddy	£0.50	£0.50
Bins - recyclable glass 240 litres	£2.50	£2.50

73 | Page

Bins - recyclable glass 44 litres box	£0.50	£0.50
Bins - Paper Bin 360 litres	£1.25	£1.25
Bins - Paper Bins 1100 litres	£3.75	£3.75
Bin Hire - Bins - General non recyclable 240 litres	£1.69	£1.74
Bin Hire - Bins - General non recyclable 660 litres	£3.93	£4.05
Bin Hire - Bins - General non recyclable 1100 litres	£4.83	£4.97
Bin Hire Surcharge (hire for less than 3 month block period)	£20.00	£20.00
Set up / Renewal Charge	£35.00	£35.00
Bag Delivery Charge	£5.00	£5.00
Additional Visit Charge (other charges may apply)	£10.00	£10.00
Civic Amenity and Recycling Centres		
Small load - pick up - small van	£63.00	£65.00
Medium load - transit van or double axle	£107.00	£111.00
Large load	£149.00	£154.00
1 bag	£1.60	£1.70
2 bags	£3.20	£3.40
3 bags	£4.80	£5.10
4 bags	£6.40	£6.80
5 bags	£8.00	£8.50
6 bags	£9.60	£10.20
7 bags	£11.20	£11.90
8 bags	£12.80	£13.60
9 bags	£14.40	£15.30
10 bags	£16.00	£17.00
11 bags	£17.60	£18.70
12 bags	£19.20	£20.40
13 bags	£20.80	£22.10
14 bags	£22.40	£23.80
15 bags	£24.00	£25.50
16 bags	£25.60	£27.20
17 bags	£27.20	£28.90
18 bags	£28.80	£30.60
19 bags	£30.40	£32.30
20 bags	£32.00	£34.00
Plaster board and gypsum (per tonne)	£128.80	£131.80
Minimum charge - £26.33 + VAT (Traders)	£31.60	£31.60
Household Bulky Waste Charges		
Up to 10 items	£40.00	£20.00
Garden Waste		
Garden Waste	£48.00	£49.50
Garden Waste – Discounted for Direct Debit Customers	£43.00	£44.50

Water*

Private water supplies charges:	2017/18	2018/19
Visit	£100.00	£100.00
Cap test sample	£72.00	£72.00
Audit sample	£94.00	£94.00
Audit & check sample	£137.00	£137.00
Reg 10 (Shared Supplies)	£25.00	£25.00
Reg 10 (Shared Supplies including visit & bacteriological)	£125.00	£125.00
Bacteriological (Non Rags)	£16.17	£16.17
Risk Assessment	£160.00	£160.00
Swimming Pools/Spas:		
Visit	£47.57	£54.00
Bacteriological analysis	£19.01	£19.01
PCC pools	£51.83	£59.00

